

## REGULAR SESSION

JUNE 6, 1975

1. PRESIDENT:

2. The hour of nine having arrived, the Senate will come to order.  
3. The prayer will be by Father Hugh P. Cassidy, Blessed Sacrament Church,  
4. Springfield, Illinois.

5. FATHER CASSIDY:

6. (Prayer given by Father Cassidy)

7. PRESIDENT:

8. Reading of the Journal. Senator Davidson.

9. SENATOR DAVIDSON:

10. I move that reading and approval of the Journals of Wednesday,  
11. May the 28th, Thursday, May the 29th, Monday, June 2nd, Tuesday,  
12. June 3rd, Wednesday, June 4th, Thursday, June 5th, all nineteen  
13. hundred and seventy-five, be postponed pending arrival of the printed  
14. Journals.

15. PRESIDENT:

16. You heard the motion, all in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay.  
17. Ayes have it. The motion is carried. Committee reports.

18. SECRETARY:

19. Senator Donnewald, Chairman of Assignment of Bills, assigns the  
20. following bills to Committee:

21. Agriculture, Conservation and Energy - House Bill 1795;  
22. Appropriations - House Bills 836, 1263, 1796, 1881, 1882, 2256 and  
23. 2474; Education - House Bill 2047; Executive - House Bill 20...3021;  
24. Executive Appointments and Administration - House Bill 1880; Finance  
25. Credit Regulations - House Bills 773, 1374, 1955; Judiciary - House  
26. Bills 498, 1150, 115...1553, 1560 and 1725; Local Government - House  
27. Bills 888, 1375 and 2028; Revenue - House Bills 859, 1155, 1545 and 1551;  
28. Transportation - House Bill 1386.

29. Senator Romano, Chairman of Insurance and License Activities  
30. reports out the following bills:

31. House Bills 846, 1286, 1317, 1337, 1427, 1429, 1435, 1436, 1712,  
32. 1736, 1738, 1739 and 2275 with the recommendation Do Pass.

33. House Bills 580, 1095 and 2286 with the recommendation Do Pass

1 as Amended.

2 House Bills 1367, 1405 and 2914 with the recommendation Do Not  
3 Pass.

4 Senator Palmer, Chairman of Education Committee, reports out  
5 House Bills 1107, 1227, 1322, 1343, 1396, 1420, 1696, 1965, 2141, 2152  
6 and 2153 with the recommendation Do Pass.

7 Senator Johns, Chairman of Executive Committee, reports out House  
8 Bills 950, 1112, 1179, 1416, 1529, 1680, 1788, 2181 and 2230 with  
9 the recommendation Do Pass.

10 House Bill 1759 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

11 House Joint Resolution 16 with the recommendation Do Not Pass.

12 House Joint 38 with the recommendation Do Pass. House Joint 42 with  
13 the recommendation Do Not Pass.

14 Senator Dougherty, Chairman of Local Government, reports out House  
15 Bills 648, 1255, 1269, 1281, 1289, 1336, 1453, 1454, 1455, 1456, 1458,  
16 1459, 1460, 1461, 1462, 1465, 1859, 1910, 2401 and 2882 with the  
17 recommendation Do Pass.

18 House Bill 1911 with the recommendation Do Pass as Amended.

19 House Bills 154, 1282, and 1283 with the recommendation Do Not Pass.

20 Senator Kosinski, Chairman of Elections and Reapportionment,  
21 reports out House Bills 494, 963, 1617, 2437 and 2574 with the recommend-  
22 ation Do Pass.

23 Senator Chew, Chairman of Transportation Committee reports out  
24 House Bills 760, 970, 1162, 1324, 1370, 1475, 1527, 1594 and 2825 with  
25 the recommendation Do Pass.

26 House Bills 146, 714, 809, 1287, 1754 and 2780 with the recommend-  
27 ation Do Pass as Amended.

28 House Bills 94 and 1065 with the recommendation Do Not Pass.

29 Senator Daley, Chairman of Judiciary Committee, reports out House  
30 Bills 62, 63, 64 and 1357 with the recommendation Do Pass.

31 House Bills 375, 577, 627, 669, 711, 805, 834, 928 and 998  
32 with the recommendation Do Not Pass.

33 PRESIDENT:

34. Message from the House.

1. SECRETARY:

2. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

3. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the  
4. House of Representatives has passed bills of the following titles in  
5. the passage of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the  
6. Senate, to-wit:

7. House Bill 1172, 3026, 3027 and 3028.

8. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

9. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the  
10. House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage  
11. of a bill with the following title, to-wit:

12. Senate Bill 69 together with the following amendments in the  
13. adoption of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the Senate,  
14. to-wit; carries Senator Vadalabene's bill, carries House Amendments  
15. No. 1 and 2.

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Secretary's Desk.

18. SECRETARY:

19. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

20. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the  
21. House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage of  
22. a bill with the following title, to-wit:

23. Senate Bill 236 together with the following amendments in the  
24. adoption in which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the Senate,  
25. to-wit; and they carry House Amendments NO. 1, 4 and 5 and it's  
26. Senator Shapiro's bill.

27. PRESIDENT:

28. Secretary's Desk.

29. SECRETARY:

30. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

31. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the  
32. House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage  
33. of a bill with the following title, to-wit:

1. Senate Bill 327 together with the following amendment in the  
2. adoption of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the Senate,  
3. to-wit; carries House Amendment No. 1, Senator McCarthy is the Senate  
4. sponsor.

5. PRESIDENT:

6. Secretary's Desk.

7. SECRETARY:

8. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

9. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the  
10. House of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage  
11. of a bill with the following title, to-wit:

12. Senate Bill 338 together with the following amendment in the  
13. adoption of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the Senate,  
14. to-wit; carries House Amendment No. 1, Senator Hickey is the Senate  
15. sponsor.

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Secretary's Desk.

18. SECRETARY:

19. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

20. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the House  
21. of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage of a  
22. bill with the following title, to-wit:

23. Senate Bill 350 together with the following amendment in the  
24. adoption of which I am instructed to ask the concurrence of the Senate,  
25. to-wit; carries House Amendment No. 1, Senator Lane is the Senate  
26. sponsor.

27. PRESIDENT:

28. Secretary's Desk.

29. SECRETARY:

30. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.

31. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the House  
32. of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage of a  
33. bill with the following title, to-wit:

1. Senate Bill 511 with House Amendments No. 1, 2 and 3, Senator  
2. Rock is the Senate sponsor.  
3. PRESIDENT:  
4. Secretary's Desk.  
5. SECRETARY:  
6. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.  
7. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the House  
8. of Representatives has concurred with the Senate in the passage of a  
9. bill with the following title, to-wit:  
10. Senate Bill 1489 together with two House Amendments No. 1 and 2,  
11. Senator Hynes is the Senate sponsor.  
12. PRESIDENT:  
13. Secretary's Desk.  
14. SECRETARY:  
15. Message from the House by Mr. O'Brien, Clerk.  
16. Mr. President - I am directed to inform the Senate that the House  
17. of Representatives has refused to concur with the Senate in the  
18. adoption of their amendment to a bill with the following title:  
19. House Bill 1173 and Senator Buzbee is the Senate sponsor.  
20. PRESIDENT:  
21. Secretary's Desk. House Bills on 1st reading. House Bill 253,  
22. Senator Netsch.  
23. SECRETARY:  
24. House Bill 253.  
25. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
26. 1st reading of the bill.  
27. PRESIDENT:  
28. House Bill 1028, Senator Johns.  
29. SECRETARY:  
30. House Bill 1028.  
31. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
32. 1st reading of the bill.  
33. PRESIDENT:

1 House Bill 1053, Senator Lemke.  
2 SECRETARY:  
3 House Bill 1053.  
4 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
5 1st reading of the bill.  
6 PRESIDENT:  
7 House Bill 1061, Senator Joyce.  
8 SECRETARY:  
9 House Bill 1061.  
10 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
11 1st reading of the bill.  
12 PRESIDENT:  
13 House Bill 1071, Senator Bruce.  
14 SECRETARY:  
15 House Bill 1071.  
16 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
17 1st reading of the bill.  
18 PRESIDENT:  
19 House Bill 1093, Senator Buzbee.  
20 SECRETARY:  
21 House Bill 1093.  
22 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
23 1st reading of the bill.  
24 PRESIDENT:  
25 House Bill 1164, Senator Buzbee.  
26 SECRETARY:  
27 House Bill 1164.  
28 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
29 1st reading of the bill.  
30 PRESIDENT:  
31 House Bill 1387, Senator Bloom.  
32 SECRETARY:  
33 House Bill 1387.

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 1st reading of the bill.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 House Bill 1389, Senator Lemke.

5 SECRETARY:

6 House Bill 1389.

7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

8 1st reading of the bill.

9 PRESIDENT:

10 House Bill 1521, Senator Sommer.

11 SECRETARY:

12 House Bill 1521.

13 (Secretary reads title of bill)

14 1st reading of the bill.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 House Bill 1572, Senator Egan.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 1572.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 1st reading of the bill.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 House Bill 1573, Senator Egan.

23 SECRETARY:

24 House Bill 1573.

25 (Secretary reads title of bill)

26 1st reading of the bill.

27 PRESIDENT:

28 House Bill 1598, Senator Berning.

29 SECRETARY:

30 House Bill 1598.

31 (Secretary reads title of bill)

32 1st reading of the bill.

33 PRESIDENT:

1 House Bill 1599, Senator Netsch.  
2 SECRETARY:  
3 House Bill 1599.  
4 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
5 1st reading of the bill.  
6 PRESIDENT:  
7 House Bill 1630, Senator Netsch.  
8 SECRETARY:  
9 House Bill 1630.  
10 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
11 1st reading of the bill.  
12 PRESIDENT:  
13 House Bill 1629, Senator Netsch.  
14 SECRETARY:  
15 House Bill 163...  
16 PRESIDENT:  
17 You read, sorry, you read 1629 already, now read 1630.  
18 SECRETARY:  
19 House Bill 1630.  
20 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
21 1st reading of the bill.  
22 PRESIDENT:  
23 House Bill 1631, Senator Netsch.  
24 SECRETARY:  
25 House Bill 1631.  
26 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
27 1st reading of the bill.  
28 PRESIDENT:  
29 House Bill 1695, Senator Fawell.  
30 SECRETARY:  
31 House Bill 1695.  
32 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
33 1st reading of the bill.



1 PRESIDENT:

2 House...Senator Fawell.

3 SENATOR FAWELL:

4 In reference to House Bill 1695, I've talked to Senator Dougherty  
5 and this is a extremely simple bill. It deals with the Park District  
6 having the power to repair and improve real estate and he has no  
7 objection of the matter being advanced to the order of 2nd reading  
8 without reference to committee...

9 PRESIDENT:

10 Is there leave? Leave is granted. 1695 is on 2nd reading.  
11 House Bill 1699, Senator Knuppel.

12 SECRETARY:

13 House Bill 1699.

14 (Secretary reads title of bill)

15 1st reading of the bill.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 House Bill 1944, Senator Netsch. House Bill 1699, Senator Knuppel.

18 SECRETARY:

19 House Bill 1699.

20 (Secretary reads title of bill)

21 1st reading of the bill.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 House Bill 1944, Senator Netsch.

24 SECRETARY:

25 House Bill 1944.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 1st reading of the bill.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 House Bill 1945, Senator Netsch.

30 SECRETARY:

31 House Bill 1945.

32 (Secretary reads title of bill)

33 1st reading of the bill.

1. PRESIDENT:  
2. House Bill 1999, Senator Harris.
3. SECRETARY:  
4. House Bill 1999.  
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
6. 1st reading of the bill.
7. PRESIDENT:  
8. House Bill 2229, Senator Partee.
9. SECRETARY:  
10. House Bill 2229.  
11. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
12. 1st reading of the bill.
13. PRESIDENT:  
14. House Bill 2312, Senator Dougherty. Pardon me, House Bill 2241,  
15. Senator Johns.
16. SECRETARY:  
17. House Bill 2241.  
18. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
19. 1st reading of the bill.
20. PRESIDENT:  
21. House Bill 2258, Senator Partee.
22. SECRETARY:  
23. House Bill 2258.  
24. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
25. 1st reading of the bill.
26. PRESIDENT:  
27. House Bill 2312, Senator Dougherty.
28. SECRETARY:  
29. House Bill 2312.  
30. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
31. 1st reading of the bill.
32. PRESIDENT:  
33. House Bill 2318, Senator Lemke.

1. SECRETARY:
2. House Bill 2318.
3. (Secretary reads title of bill)
4. 1st reading of the bill.
5. PRESIDENT:
6. House Bill 2400, Senator Lane.
7. SECRETARY:
8. House Bill 2400.
9. (Secretary reads title of bill)
10. 1st reading of the bill.
11. PRESIDENT:
12. House Bill 2410, Senator Carroll.
13. SECRETARY:
14. House Bill 2410.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 1st reading of the bill.
17. PRESIDENT:
18. House Bill 2427, Senator Carroll.
19. SECRETARY:
20. House Bill 2427.
21. (Secretary reads title of bill)
22. 1st reading of the bill.
23. PRESIDENT:
24. House Bill 2608, Senator Bruce.
25. SECRETARY:
26. House Bill 2608.
27. (Secretary reads title of bill)
28. 1st reading of the bill.
29. PRESIDENT:
30. House Bill 2716, Senator Knuppel.
31. SECRETARY:
32. House Bill 2716.
33. (Secretary reads title of bill)

1 1st reading of the bill.  
2 PRESIDENT:  
3 House Bill 2818, Senator Course.  
4 SECRETARY:  
5 House Bill 2818.  
6 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
7 1st reading of the bill.  
8 PRESIDENT:  
9 House Bill 2916, Senator Fawell.  
10 SECRETARY:  
11 House Bill 2916.  
12 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
13 1st reading of the bill.  
14 PRESIDENT:  
15 House Bill 3000, Senator Rock.  
16 SECRETARY:  
17 House Bill 3000.  
18 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
19 1st reading of the bill.  
20 PRESIDENT:  
21 House Bill 3024, Senator Daley.  
22 SECRETARY:  
23 House Bill 3024.  
24 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
25 1st reading of the bill.  
26 PRESIDENT:  
27 House Bill 738, Senator Kenneth Hall.  
28 SECRETARY:  
29 House Bill 738.  
30 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
31 1st reading of the bill.  
32 PRESIDENT:  
33 House Bill 1048, Senator Kenneth Hall.

1. SECRETARY:
2. House Bill 1048.
3. (Secretary reads title of bill)
4. 1st reading of the bill.
5. PRESIDENT:
6. House Bill 1366, Senator Wooten.
7. SECRETARY:
8. House Bill 1366.
9. (Secretary reads title of bill)
10. 1st reading of the bill.
11. PRESIDENT:
12. House Bill 1388, Senator Dougherty.
13. SECRETARY:
14. House Bill 1388.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 1st reading of the bill.
17. PRESIDENT:
18. House Bill 1391, Senator Welsh.
19. SECRETARY:
20. House Bill 1391.
21. (Secretary reads title of bill)
22. 1st reading of the bill.
23. PRESIDENT:
24. House Bill 1583, Senator Rock.
25. SECRETARY:
26. House Bill 1583.
27. (Secretary reads title of bill)
28. 1st reading of the bill.
29. PRESIDENT:
30. House Bill 1584, Senator Rock.
31. SECRETARY:
32. House Bill 1584.
33. (Secretary reads title of bill)

1 1st reading of the bill.  
2 PRESIDENT:  
3 House Bill 1861, Senator Course. House Bill 1861, Senator Course.  
4 SECRETARY:  
5 House Bill 1861.  
6 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
7 1st reading of the bill.  
8 PRESIDENT:  
9 House Bill 1878, Senator Carroll.  
10 SECRETARY:  
11 House Bill 1878.  
12 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
13 1st reading of the bill.  
14 PRESIDENT:  
15 House Bill 2260, Senator Egan.  
16 SECRETARY:  
17 House Bill 2260.  
18 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
19 1st reading of the bill.  
20 PRESIDENT:  
21 House Bill 2430, Senator Chew.  
22 SECRETARY:  
23 House Bill 2430.  
24 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
25 1st reading of the bill.  
26 PRESIDENT:  
27 House Bill 2473, Senator Newhouse.  
28 SECRETARY:  
29 House Bill 2473.  
30 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
31 1st reading of the bill.  
32 PRESIDENT:  
33 House Bill 2815, Senator Vadalabene.

1. SECRETARY:
2. House Bill 2815.
3. (Secretary reads title of bill)
4. 1st reading of the bill.
5. PRESIDENT:
6. House Bill 2971, Senator Hynes.
7. SECRETARY:
8. House Bill 2971.
9. (Secretary reads title of bill)
10. 1st reading of the bill.
11. PRESIDENT:
12. House Bill 2972, Senator Buzbee.
13. SECRETARY:
14. House Bill 2972.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 1st reading of the bill.
17. PRESIDENT:
18. House Bill 2986, Senator Wooten.
19. SECRETARY:
20. House Bill 2986.
21. (Secretary reads title of bill)
22. 1st reading of the bill.
23. PRESIDENT:
24. House Bill 2988, Senator Kosinski.
25. SECRETARY:
26. House Bill 2988.
27. (Secretary reads title of bill)
28. 1st reading of the bill.
29. PRESIDENT:
30. House Bill 3003, Senator Newhouse.
31. SECRETARY:
32. House Bill 3003.
33. (Secretary reads title of bill)

1 1st reading of the bill.  
2 PRESIDENT:  
3 House Bill 3014, Senator Rock.  
4 SECRETARY:  
5 House Bill 3014.  
6 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
7 1st reading of the bill.  
8 PRESIDENT:  
9 House Bill 3019, Senator Rock.  
10 SECRETARY:  
11 House Bill 3019.  
12 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
13 1st reading of the bill.  
14 PRESIDENT:  
15 Is Senator Rock on the Floor? It indicated you wanted to move  
16 3014 to the order of 2nd reading without reference. Alright. Okay.  
17 Chicken. House Bill 3025, Senator Knuppel.  
18 SECRETARY:  
19 House Bill 3025.  
20 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
21 1st reading of the bill.  
22 PRESIDENT:  
23 House Bill 741, Senators Brady and Don Moore.  
24 SECRETARY:  
25 House Bill 741.  
26 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
27 1st reading of the bill.  
28 PRESIDENT:  
29 House Bill 1314, Senator Joyce.  
30 SECRETARY:  
31 House Bill 1314.  
32 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
33 1st reading of the bill.



1. PRESIDENT:
2. House Bill 1329, Senator Partee.
3. SECRETARY:
4. House Bill 1329.
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)
6. 1st reading of the bill.
7. PRESIDENT:
8. House Bill 1663, Senator Don Moore.
9. SECRETARY:
10. House Bill 1663.
11. (Secretary reads title of bill)
12. 1st reading of the bill.
13. PRESIDENT:
14. House Bill 1827, Senator Vadalabene.
15. SECRETARY:
16. house bill 1827.
17. (Secretary reads title of bill)
18. 1st reading of the bill.
19. PRESIDENT:
20. House Bill 2038, Senator Weaver.
21. SECRETARY:
22. House Bill 2038.
23. (Secretary reads title of bill)
24. 1st reading of the bill.
25. PRESIDENT:
26. House Bill 2475, Senator Vadalabene.
27. SECRETARY:
28. House Bill 2475.
29. (Secretary reads title of bill)
30. 1st reading of the bill.
31. PRESIDENT:
32. House Bill 2804, Senator Vadalabene.
33. SECRETARY:

1 House Bill 2804.

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 1st reading of the bill.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 House Bill 2837, Senator Fawell.

6 SECRETARY:

7 House Bill 2837.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 1st reading of the bill.

10 PRESIDENT:

11 House Bill 3015, Senator Davidson.

12 SECRETARY:

13 House Bill 3015.

14 (Secretary reads title of bill)

15 1st reading of the bill.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 House Bill 1512, Senator Glass.

18 SECRETARY:

19 House Bill 1512.

20 (Secretary reads title of bill)

21 1st reading of the bill.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Do the members desire any further bills on 1st reading? It's  
24 getting to the end of the line, now. Senator Regner, for what  
25 purpose do you rise?

26 SENATOR REGNER:

27 691.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 House Bill 691, Senator Regner.

30 SECRETARY:

31 House Bill 691.

32 (Secretary reads title of bill)

33 1st reading of the bill.

1. PRESIDENT:

2. Senate Bills on 2nd reading. The Chair would recognize first  
3. Senator Dougherty and Fawell for a motion with reference to two bills,  
4. two Senate Bills on 2nd reading. Senator Fawell.

5. SENATOR FAWELL:

6. Yes, Mr. President, in regard to Senate Bill 429, the provisions  
7. of that bill have been put into another bill and I would move to  
8. Table therefore, Senate Bill 429.

9. PRESIDENT:

10. Senator Fawell moves to Table Senate Bill 429 now on the order  
11. of 2nd reading. All in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay. The Ayes  
12. have it. Senate Bill 429 is Tabled. Senator Dougherty desire to make  
13. a motion on 337 either to Table or re-refer.

14. SENATOR DOUGHERTY:

15. Thank you, Mr. President. I would move to bring to the Committee  
16. on...be discharged from further consideration of this bill for the...  
17. to Table.

18. PRESIDENT:

19. Senator Dougherty moves that Senate Bill 337, on the order of  
20. 2nd reading, be Tabled. All in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay.  
21. Ayes have it. The Senate Bill 337 is Tabled. Senate Bill 478, Senator  
22. Knuppel. Pardon me, for what purpose does Senator Wooten rise?

23. SENATOR WOOTEN:

24. Personal privilege, it's in the form of an inquiry. After all the  
25. brew ha ha yesterday, may I assume that we are going to have the  
26. written material on 1501 in ample time to read it? I only see one  
27. amendment on my desk this morning.

28. PRESIDENT:

29. You mean 1500, Senator?

30. SENATOR WOOTEN:

31. 15...That's right 1500. You're right.

32. PRESIDENT:

33. Yes.

34. SENATOR WOOTEN:

35. I don't even see one amendment to that then.

36. PRESIDENT:

1 Well, the statement yesterday was, that they were going to be  
2 offered. Now, maybe they're not. I don't know. But if they aren't  
3 here then that's another question...but the question is well timed  
4 and I appreciate the question. Thank you. Senate Bill 478, Senator  
5 Knuppel. Read the bill.

6 SECRETARY:

7 Senate Bill 478.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 2nd reading of the bill.

10 PRESIDENT:

11 Senator Knuppel.

12 SECRETARY:

13 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriation offers  
14 one amendment.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 Senator Knuppel moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate  
17 Bill 478. Any discussion? All in favor of the adoption of the  
18 amendment say Aye, opposed Nay. The Ayes have it. The amendment is  
19 adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. Senate Bill 556,  
20 Senator Palmer. Senate Bill 860, Senator Regner. Read the bill.

21 SECRETARY:

22 Senate Bill 860.

23 (Secretary reads title of bill)

24 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

25 PRESIDENT:

26 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senate Bill 958,  
27 Senator Bruce. Read the bill.

28 SECRETARY:

29 Senate Bill 958.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 PRESIDENT:

32 One moment. Senator Bruce we're taking the liberty of moving your  
33 958 if you desire. I know that it had no committee amendments. Do

1. you have any to offer? Read the bill.
2. SECRETARY:
3. Senate Bill 958.
4. (Secretary reads title of bill)
5. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
6. PRESIDENT:
7. Senate Bill...any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senate
8. Bill 1501, Senator Bell.
9. SECRETARY:
10. Senate Bill 1501.
11. (Secretary reads title of bill)
12. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. Two Floor amendments,
13. one offered by Senator Bell, Amendment No. 1 By Senator Bell, No. 2
14. by Senator Davidson.
15. PRESIDENT:
16. Senator Bell is recognized to explain Amendment No. 1.
17. SENATOR BELL:
18. Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment No. 1 deletes the...well
19. let me read...it's just a few lines. "This Act does not apply to
20. any corporation under the jurisdiction of the Illinois Commerce
21. Commission and Public Utilities Act." The amendment is necessary in
22. reference to Illinois Bell Telephone being able to...live with the
23. legislation and it is necessary to the welfare of the bill. I would
24. recommend the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to Senate Bill 1501, Mr.
25. President.
26. PRESIDENT:
27. Any further discussion? Senator Ozinga.
28. SENATOR OZINGA:
29. Yes, one question. Does this make every person that wants to
30. buy a hearing aid now, have to be examined by a medical doctor before
31. he can purchase a hearing aid? Is that right?
32. PRESIDENT:
33. Senator Bell.

1 SENATOR BELL:

2 The amendment does not address itself to that at all, Senator  
3 Ozinga. I'm certainly willing to answer that question if it's proper  
4 on 2nd reading. It's kosher to the bill as such. The answer is no  
5 in reference to that question.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 Senator Ozinga. You hear the answer? Fine. Any further  
8 questions or discussion? Senator Bell moves the adoption of Amendment  
9 No. 1 to Senate Bill 1501. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. The  
10 Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Amendment No. 2 by Senator  
11 Davidson.

12 SENATOR DAVIDSON:

13 Mr. President, members of the Senate, Amendment No. 2 corrects  
14 a item in this bill which this, if this bill is adopted as it is printed,  
15 and would be signed into law, this would deny a right and a privilege  
16 which osteopaths and chiropractors who have a...limited license on  
17 Illinois Medical Practice Act would deny their right and privilege,  
18 which we have now today. That is sending individuals from my office  
19 out to a hearing aid person if they have a hearing problem or referring  
20 them to a medical doctor who is an ear specialist. I've talked to  
21 Senator Bell and since the industry who represents Joliet didn't  
22 want to talk to us about this bill, I had to go this route. All this  
23 does is change where they have positions license and all its medicine  
24 all its branches it changes to the words "persons licensed under the  
25 Illinois Medical Practice Act". Everyone who has a license to practice  
26 in Illinois under the Illinois Medical Practice Act, have to have  
27 training, they have to pass an examination in all the sciences in-  
28 cluding ear, nose and throat diseases before they get their licenses.  
29 And I'd urge the adoption of this amendment and I would answer any  
30 questions.

31 PRESIDENT:

32 Any further discussion? Senator Bell.

33 SENATOR BELL:

Yes, thank you, Mr. President. This is the first opportunity I've

1 had to see the amendment. It does address itself to the question  
2 from Senator Ozinga a few moments ago. It is true that Senator  
3 Davidson had the courtesy to approach me yesterday and ask that I allow  
4 this amendment to be adopted to Senate Bill 1501 but, fellow Senators  
5 I felt that...that decision should be made by the association...the  
6 Hearing Aid Association is trying to regulate itself and the Illinois  
7 Medical Society which has worked in conjunction with them in getting  
8 the bill drafted in the proper form. I've not heard from the  
9 Association that...that they feel that this would be a good amendment  
10 to Senate Bill 1501. I know the work that has gone into Senate Bill  
11 1501 in subcommittee and committee. There's been three bills that  
12 were studied in committee. This is the committee bill. It's taken  
13 some years of effort and...while I hate to recommend to the Senate  
14 the rejection of my good friend, Senator Davidson's amendment, on the  
15 basis of what I have seen of the amendment and the basis of my  
16 discussions with the people of the Hearing Aid Society, the Illinois  
17 Medical Society and all I would have to recommend a Do Not Pass on this  
18 amendment.

19 PRESIDENT:

20 Any further discussion? The question is shall Amendment No. 2,  
21 as offered by Senator Davidson, pass? Those in favor will vote Aye...  
22 for what purpose does Senator Ozinga rise?

23 SENATOR OZINGA:

24 I'd just like to get one thing clear here. I've got one amendment  
25 on my desk which is an amendment to Senate Bill 1501. This is the  
26 amendment now I think that you're calling for a vote on. It will  
27 require all hearing aid people to have a prescription which is an  
28 amendment that has been offered by Senator Davidson. Am I correct  
29 on that or not? The first one we don't have on our desk...

30 PRESIDENT:

31 ...Senator Bell, wait, wait just a minute...

32 SENATOR OZINGA:

33 ...that's why it created a confusion in the first instance...

34 PRESIDENT:

35 ...there are two amendments, one offered by Senator Bell which has  
36 already been adopted and a second amendment which is now under

1. consideration having been offered by Senator Davidson. Senator Bell,  
2. would you make that explanation clearly and differentiate between the  
3. two for Senator Ozinga. Just a moment, we don't have his attention.  
4. Senator Ozinga, Senator Bell is going to make the differentiation for you  
5. for the two amendments. Senator Bell.

6. SENATOR BELL:

7. Well, 1501. The first amendment was distributed to the Senators  
8. yesterday...I thought we were going to get to that order of business.  
9. Should have been on the desk. It's a very short amendment that removes  
10. the...well, removes Illinois Bell Telephone from some of the Act...  
11. provisions of the...of the Act.

12. PRESIDENT:

13. That's the one we already adopted.

14. SENATOR BELL:

15. That was the one that was already adopted. Now, Senator Davidson  
16. has introduced Amendment No. 2 that I'm asking the Senate to reject.  
17. I've seen it for the first time this morning. Senator Ozinga, haven't  
18. had an opportunity to read through the amendment, Senator Davidson.  
19. I notice that it does refer generally to some of the things that  
20. you're...that you're questioning. I would ask that this amendment  
21. be rejected.

22. PRESIDENT:

23. Senator Wooten.

24. SENATOR WOOTEN:

25. Mr. President, I think we need a little clarification on this.  
26. I'd like to ask the sponsor of the amendment to state simply the effect  
27. of this amendment on the bill. I do not have a copy of the bill in  
28. front of me. And Ozinga has, Senator Ozinga has raised a point. Now,  
29. what does the amendment do? Say that only doctors...you must have  
30. a prescription from a doctor or you may have something like a  
31. prescription from someone other than a doctor. Where do we stand?

32. PRESIDENT:

33. Senator Davidson.

34. SENATOR DAVIDSON:

35. Well, the bill that is before you without the amendment for you  
36. as a person who wants to have a hearing aid fitted or tested or



1 otherwise, would have to have an examination and a prescription  
2 from a medical doctor sending you to the hearing aid person that  
3 you want to go to, to have that hearing aid fitted. I...my amendment  
4 will strike the language which is in this bill that says physicians  
5 licensed to practice medicine in all its branches, which excludes  
6 everyone except M.D.'s. And under the present law under the Illinois  
7 Medical Practice Act people who have a limited license, individuals  
8 such as myself and osteopaths who do not have the full license which  
9 says we practice...treat human ailments without use of drugs, medicines,  
10 surgery would by this bill becoming law be denied a right and a  
11 privilege that we do now. People come in my office, I examine them,  
12 I look in their ears and et cetera. Just like any other physician  
13 does. If they have a hearing aid problem I refer them out either to  
14 a medical doctor who is an ear specialist or a hearing aid dealer  
15 who will see if they have a problem. This bill as drafted with the  
16 language that's in it would deny this right and privilege to myself  
17 or anybody else under the Medical Practice Act that has a limited  
18 license to do this. Your first question is absolutely right, Senator  
19 Ozinga's question, if a person is going to go to a hearing aid dealer  
20 to be fitted for a hearing aid if this becomes law would have to  
21 have an examination and prescription from a medical doctor to go to  
22 be fitted.

23 PRESIDENT:

24 Senator Wooten.

25 SENATOR WOOTEN:

26 Well, Senator Davidson, I think we're talking now about the  
27 ample vacation of one of the basic senses and I am not that conver-  
28 sant with the differences in the disciplines. With the differences  
29 in the different medical disciplines. A chiropractor and osteopath...  
30 they have the same grounding in audiology and such related sciences  
31 to make prescriptions of this kind?

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Senator Davidson.

34 SENATOR DAVIDSON:

35 Yes they do. We are trained...in our college in our credits

1. in our education and we have to pass an examination and one of the  
2. sections...the examinations given by the examining committee  
3. composed of five M.D.'s, one chiropractor, and one osteopath is a  
4. specially examination in ears, nose and throat as well as neurology  
5. and et certera. And if we're in a bound warning we don't get the license,  
6. so it means we have competency in this field.

7. PRESIDENT:

8. Senator Wooten.

9. SENATOR WOOTEN:

10. Well I simply think that's a point well worth establishing.  
11. We...because it would have a bearing on how people vote. That...  
12. there is that training then not only for medical doctors but for  
13. chiropractors and osteopaths who would be included under your  
14. amendment. Thank you very much.

15. PRESIDENT:

16. Any further discussion? Senator Nimrod.

17. SENATOR NIMROD:

18. I would like to ask Senator Bell a question if I may.

19. PRESIDENT:

20. He indicates he will yield.

21. SENATOR NIMROD:

22. Senator Bell, if this amendment goes on, will the...does the  
23. Illinois Medical Society support this bill?

24. PRESIDENT:

25. Senator Bell.

26. SENATOR BELL:

27. Senator Nimrod, if this amendment goes on, the bill will not be  
28. supported by the Illinois Medical Society. Mr. President, members  
29. of the Senate, I'd like to point out that this morning was the first  
30. opportunity as sponsor of Senate Bill 1501, that I've had an  
31. opportunity to see the Davidson Amendment, Amendment No. 2. If  
32. this, as Senator Nimrod has asked the question, if this amendment  
33. is put on this bill it will effectively remove the...the backing

1. of the Illinois Medical Society who has played a part, who has  
2. examined the bill, whose hearing aid legislation has been well  
3. examined for a period of some years as I say the committee studied  
4. three bills. This was the bill that subcommittee recommended to  
5. the final committee and it had committee approval, strong committee  
6. approval, and the only thing I can say is that I think we should  
7. reject Amendment No. 2 and I would ask for roll call vote on that.

8. PRESIDENT:

9. Any further discussion? Senator Davidson.

10. SENATOR DAVIDSON:

11. Can I close debate in support of my amendment?

12. PRESIDENT:

13. You certainly may, Sir.

14. SENATOR DAVIDSON:

15. Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, I don't think you should  
16. reject an amendment on the basis of what one association may or may  
17. not support an amendment. Now, let's be called a spade, a spade and  
18. say that if this amendment is not put on, you're making a monopoly for  
19. people who are licensed as a medical doctor in this State to be the  
20. only ones who examining someone about sending a person to a hearing  
21. aid dealer. Now, let's not play games, let's call a spade, a spade.  
22. Anytime the Illinois State Med Society can take away a right, or a  
23. privilege that other...healing arts are doing in this State their  
24. going to try it. The fact that the State Med Society may or may not  
25. support this bill if this amendment goes on is not germane. What  
26. is germane, is should the people of this State have the opportunity  
27. to continue to see a legitimate, licensed individual in this State who  
28. has a qualification has been examined by his peers that he can do  
29. this. That's what it's all about. Now if you people want to get  
30. caught up in the fight between...the monopoly between the Med  
31. Society and the chiropractors...

32. PRESIDENT:

33. ...Senator, one moment. One moment. One moment. Senator

1 Wooten, you don't need a hearing aid, it's just the noise level.

2 Senator Wooten.

3 SENATOR WOOTEN:

4 On a point of personal privilege. Maybe it's just me, but  
5 I think this is something pretty doggone important. Because it deals  
6 with something that borders on monopoly, it deals with...it deals  
7 with treatment of senses, it's very important. I wish people  
8 would listen to this.

9 PRESIDENT:

10 I agree, Senator.

11 SENATOR DAVIDSON:

12 And all I can say in closing is I urge the adoption of this  
13 amendment so that a right and a privilege which is now being done  
14 by people in this State will continue to be so, because if this  
15 bill would become law you'd be removing that right and privilege  
16 from us.

17 PRESIDENT:

18 Senator Davidson has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to  
19 Senate Bill 1501. Senator Bell has raised in opposition. Those in  
20 favor of the adoption of the amendment will vote Aye, opposed will  
21 vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the  
22 record. On this question the Ayes are 27, the Nays are 14, with 1  
23 Voting Present. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments?  
24 3rd reading. House Bills on 2nd reading. House Bill 3, Senator  
25 Lemke. House Bill 13, Senator Berning. Pardon me. Read the bill.

26 SECRETARY:

27 House Bill 13.

28 (Secretary reads title of bill)

29 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

30 PRESIDENT:

31 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 15,  
32 Senator Berning. Read the bill.

33 SECRETARY:

1 House Bill 15..

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Are there amendments?

6 SECRETARY:

7 One Floor amendment.

8 PRESIDENT:

9 The bill must...first have to have leave to take the bill  
10 back to 2nd reading for an amendment. Is there leave? Leave is  
11 granted.

12 SECRETARY:

13 One Floor amendment, offered by Senator Berning.

14 PRESIDENT:

15 Amendment No. 1 to Senate...to House Bill 15. Senator Berning  
16 is recognized.

17 SENATOR BERNING:

18 Thank you, Mr. President. Amendment...Senate Amendment No. 1  
19 to House Bill 15 is an amendment that was placed on the bill in the  
20 House. But as you know we can all make mistakes and someone neglected  
21 to include this amendment in the report of the bill so it came to  
22 the Senate unamended. So we are really offering here an amendment  
23 which had been accepted in the House but was not recorded. So...

24 PRESIDENT:

25 Senator, why don't we just...just offer the amendment. Don't,  
26 let's not confuse it with what they were going to do in the House.  
27 This is...

28 SENATOR BERNING:

29 ...This is Senate Amendment No. 1 and I move for the adoption.

30 PRESIDENT:

31 Would you briefly explain the amendment please?

32 SENATOR BERNING:

1. Yes, this grants a degree of local control for imposition  
2. of regulations on small lakes as well as the present provisions  
3. for the State and adds a provision that the Wisconsin law has,  
4. which is the basic pattern for the original bill. Provides an  
5. additional area for boat control near docks and piers.

6. PRESIDENT:

7. Any further discussion? Senator Berning offers...moves  
8. the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 15. All in favor  
9. will say Aye, opposed Nay. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Are there  
10. further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 78, Senator Berning.  
11. Read the bill.

12. SECRETARY:

13. House Bill 78.

14. (Secretary reads title of bill)

15. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

16. PRESIDENT:

17. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 115,  
18. Senator Bruce. House Bill 115, read the bill.

19. SECRETARY:

20. House Bill 115.

21. (Secretary reads title of bill)

22. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Agriculture, Conservation  
23. and Energy offers one amendment.

24. PRESIDENT:

25. Senator Bruce.

26. SENATOR BRUCE:

27. Yes, Mr. President. The amendment deletes a comma and replaces  
28. the word "employee" with the word "person", so it is clear that this  
29. bill applied to both coal miners who or people who are interested in  
30. becoming coal miners who either began school before being an employee  
31. or after they become an employee and return to school.

32. PRESIDENT:

33. Any discussion? Senator Bruce moves the adoption of Amendment

1. No. 1 to House Bill 115. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay.  
2. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? Senator Buzbee.  
3. SENATOR BUZBEE:  
4. Yes, Mr. President. Amendment No. 2 I believe...  
5. SECRETARY:  
6. Amendment No. 2 by Senator Buzbee.  
7. PRESIDENT:  
8. Senator Buzbee.  
9. SENATOR BUZBEE:  
10. What this amendment does, it inserts the language "are...  
11. engineering are approved 4-year program in coal mining technology  
12. from an accredited school, college or university". I would move  
13. the adoption.  
14. PRESIDENT:  
15. Any discussion? Senator Buzbee moves the adoption of Amendment  
16. No. 2 to House Bill 115. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. The  
17. Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further amendments?  
18. 3rd reading. House Bill 119, Senator Schaffer. House Bill 164,  
19. Senator Harris. Senator Harris, House Bill 164. Read the bill.  
20. SECRETARY:  
21. House Bill 164.  
22. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
23. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. One Floor  
24. amendment offered by Senator Harris.  
25. PRESIDENT:  
26. Senator Harris on Amendment No. 1.  
27. SENATOR HARRIS:  
28. This is an amendment that Senator Carroll requested in the  
29. Committee Hearing. It provides that...once the...solar unit  
30. is no longer used that notice to the assessor is required. I would  
31. move its adoption.  
32. PRESIDENT:  
33. Any further discussion? Senator Nimrod.

1. SENATOR NIMROD:

2. Mr. President, I'm not sure I exactly understand this amendment.  
3. I do recall it being mentioned in committee, but I think what  
4. it's doing here is providing a criminal penalty for someone  
5. who is attempting to install a solar unit. Now it doesn't make  
6. much sense to me that when we are attempting to encourage this by  
7. State policy within the bill that...under that basis we encourage  
8. people to do this and then on top of that if they don't send by  
9. certified mail the day they spent ten thousand dollars extra money  
10. of their own money we then tell them if they don't send a message  
11. by certified mail they are going to have to go to jail. Now that  
12. just doesn't make sense to me.

13. PRESIDENT:

14. Parlez vous Francais? Senator Harris.

15. SENATOR HARRIS:

16. Well, Senator Nimrod that is not what this amendment does at  
17. all. The whole purpose of the bill is to encourage people to use  
18. these things for heating and cooling. And there's nothing involved  
19. until that time that they cease to use it. And then just as is the  
20. case the present law relating to...the privilege tax in mobile  
21. homes, this is the same reporting requirement language involved in  
22. that when you no longer use a mobile home for...a fixed location  
23. use but change to the other. This is the same reporting requirement.  
24. Now the public policy provided for in the bill is not affected by  
25. this amendment. This amendment only deals with that occasion when  
26. it's no longer used for heating or cooling. That's the whole point  
27. of it. I frankly don't think the reporting requirement when it's  
28. no longer used is necessary but I agree to make this provision for  
29. ...Senator Carroll and I think there was somewhat of an acquiescence  
30. of the rest of the members of the committee to make that provision.  
31. The amendment is in response to what I read as a request of the  
32. committee. The provision in the bill establishing the public policy  
33. of encouragement of the use of solar energy is still very much a part



1. of the bill.

2. PRESIDENT:

3. Senator Nimrod.

4. SENATOR NIMROD:

5. Senator Harris, I know this probably should be directed to  
6. Senator Carroll then, I know what he is trying to do but I think what  
7. we're doing is putting undo hardship. This is differencet than the  
8. mobile tax because in this case a person is paying and being  
9. assessed for a heating unit. He is not doing anything, getting  
10. away with any taxes. And all we're doing in the end of it and it  
11. just seems to say here, "It is declared to be the policy of the  
12. State of Illinois that the use of the solar heating unit or cooling  
13. system should be encouraged as conserving non-recoverable resources  
14. reducing pollution from ruining the health and well being of the  
15. people of this State", for this he spends ten thousand dollars to  
16. install a system and he's still paying for a heating system. Then  
17. we turn around and say that whenever the solar heating isn't used  
18. if he doesn't do it, it shall be a Class B misdemeanor which comes for  
19. one year in jail. Now that doesn't make sense to me at all and I  
20. think...I think that there ought to be some other provision for, if in  
21. fact, the assessor should be notified. There's no reason to really  
22. notify the assessor because the man is still paying his taxes. Now  
23. I would think that in this case maybe Senator Carroll should be the one  
24. that should be addressed to and we should reconsider putting this  
25. kind of amendment on.

26. PRESIDENT:

27. Senator Harris.

28. SENATOR HARRIS:

29. Well, Senator it seems to me you're talking about the bill and  
30. not the amendment. The encouragement to use this kind of non...of  
31. replaceable energy, nonrenewable energy is still very much in the  
32. bill. The point of this amendment which was requested by the  
33. committee is, that if it's no longer used for that purpose there is

1. a requirement to report that it is no longer used that's all, notice  
2. to the assessor. What the assessor does under those terms is of  
3. course entirely a matter determinable by the assessment procedures  
4. that operate within the law. The amendment was a request from the  
5. committee. It still does not affect the encouragement to use  
6. solar energy and that's really an issue involved with the bill, not  
7. with the amendment. I think the amendment is acceptable. It works  
8. no greater hardship than is the reporting requirement as relates to  
9. the change in mobile home use. We lifted that language out of that  
10. Act to be consistent with what already is public policy. I think  
11. the amendment does make sense and I would move its adoption.

12. PRESIDENT:

13. Senator Nimrod.

14. SENATOR NIMROD:

15. Senator Harris, what you're telling me is, I agree with the bill  
16. and I'm the co-sponsor of a previous bill of Senator Berning's that  
17. went out that did not have this kind of amendment on it. Just let  
18. me read what this amendment says and maybe we'll understand that what  
19. you're saying is not in the true picture all the way. "Whenever  
20. the solar heating or cooling system, of which the man pays ten  
21. thousand dollars for installing on the house", and this is homeowner,  
22. is used as the means of heating and cooling those improvements,  
23. the owner of the real property shall within 30 days notify in writing  
24. by certified mail". This is a homeowner who spends ten thousand  
25. dollars to install this unit and then we're going to force him to do this  
26. for no real advantage. He's really doing something that benefits us...  
27. then if he doesn't do this it shall be a Class B misdemeanor to  
28. fail to submit this information required under this section. This  
29. was not a committee request, it was Senator Carroll's request and  
30. I just think it's a undo hardship that we're putting upon a homeowner  
31. who is doing the State a favor.

32. PRESIDENT:

33. Senator Harris has moved for the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to

1 House Bill 164. Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The  
2 voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On  
3 this question the Ayes are 14, the Nays are 5, with none Voting Present.  
4 Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading.  
5 House Bill 165, Senator Donnewald. Read the bill.

6 SECRETARY:

7 House Bill 165.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. One Floor  
10 amendment offered by Senator Donnewald.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Senator Donnewald.

13 SENATOR DONNEWALD:

14 Yes, Mr. President, members of the Body, this amendment puts  
15 into shape the same way that I think Senator Latherow's bill  
16 reducing from four hundred to two hundred the size of...that they  
17 can incorporate as a municipality. I'd move its adoption.

18 PRESIDENT:

19 Any discussion? Senator Donnewald moves the adoption of  
20 Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 165. All in favor will say Aye,  
21 opposed Nay. Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any  
22 further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 168, Senator Johns.  
23 Read the bill.

24 SECRETARY:

25 House Bill 168.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 174,  
30 Senator Lane. Read the bill.

31 SECRETARY:

32 House Bill 174.

33 (Secretary reads title of bill)

1 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

2 PRESIDENT:

3 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 210,  
4 Senator Egan. House Bill 222, Senator Newhouse. House Bill 300,  
5 Senator Lemke. Read the bill.

6 SECRETARY:

7 House Bill 300.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

10 PRESIDENT:

11 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 323,  
12 Senator Lemke. Read the bill.

13 SECRETARY:

14 House Bill 323.

15 (Secretary reads title of bill)

16 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Executive offers one  
17 amendment.

18 PRESIDENT:

19 Senator Lemke.

20 SENATOR LEMKE:

21 I move for the adoption of the Committee Amendment.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Any discussion? Senator Lemke moves the adoption of Amendment

24 No. 1 to House Bill 323. All in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay.

25 The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments?

26 3rd reading. House Bill 328, Senator Fawell. Read the bill.

27 SECRETARY:

28 House Bill 328.

29 (Secretary reads title of bill)

30 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Education offers one  
31 amendment.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Senator Fawell.

1. SENATOR FAWELL:

2. Yes, Mr. President, members of the Senate. This is the Executive  
3. Committee I believe offering this amendment, which deals with the  
4. pay raise for the various regional superintendents throughout the  
5. State of Illinois. I think the...the amendment sets forth a pay  
6. raise increase of thirty-five hundred dollars for those in the  
7. categories of beginning...well up to fifty thousand the salary  
8. becomes that of twenty-six thousand rather than twenty-two five and  
9. from fifty thousand to a hundred thousand it goes up to twenty-nine  
10. thousand, from one hundred thousand to a million its population  
11. is thirty-one thousand, over a million is thirty-three thousand. I  
12. personally believe that these are nominal increases that the regional  
13. superintendent under the law we passed several years back is going  
14. through consolidation. We no longer have county superintendents.  
15. We're down to seventy-eight regional regions now and after the new  
16. four year term expires which will be commencing in August, we'll be  
17. down to approximately fifty-four. I move the adoption of the  
18. amendment.

19. PRESIDENT:

20. Any further discussion? Senator Fawell moves the adoption of  
21. Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 328. Those in favor will say Aye,  
22. opposed Nay. Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further  
23. amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 330, Senator Buzbee. House  
24. Bill 345, Senator Daley. Read the bill.

25. SECRETARY:

26. House Bill 345.

27. (Secretary reads title of bill)

28. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

29. PRESIDENT:

30. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 373.  
31. Senator Daley. Read the bill.

32. SECRETARY:

33. House Bill 373.

6-6-75  
2nd reading  
HB 425

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 416,  
5 Senator Donnewald. Senator Donnewald, House Bill 416. Senator  
6 Donnewald is recognized.

7 SENATOR DONNEWALD:

8 It was to be amended, however we worked things out and I would  
9 like to move it to third.

10 PRESIDENT:

11 Read the bill.

12 SECRETARY:

13 House Bill 416.

14 (Secretary reads title of bill)

15 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 425,  
18 Senator Netsch. Read the bill.

19 SECRETARY:

20 House Bill 425.

21 (Secretary reads title of bill)

22 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health and  
23 Welfare offers two amendments.

24 PRESIDENT:

25 Senator Netsch.

26 SENATOR NETSCH:

27 Mr. President, Amendment NO. 1 deleted the requirement that the  
28 financial statements that are being required from nursing homes be  
29 formally audited and made them attested instead to save some of the  
30 burden and expense on those who would be submitting the statements.  
31 I move its adoption.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Any discussion? Senator Netsch moves the adoption of Amendment

6-6-77  
Dad and  
H-2-B 425

1 No. 1 to House Bill 425. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Ayes  
2 have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Amendment No. 2, Senator  
3 Netsch.

4 SENATOR NETSCH:

5 Mr. President, Amendment No. 2 was responsive to some points  
6 raised by members of the committee during the original hearing.  
7 It makes it clear that in determining what kinds of information will  
8 be required, the Department of Public Health must consult with not  
9 only municipalities but the Department of Mental Health and the  
10 Department of Public Aid to involve the least possible burden on  
11 those that reporting. I move its adoption.

12 PRESIDENT:

13 Any further discussion? Senator Netsch moves Amendment No. 2  
14 to House Bill 425. Those in favor of its adoption say Aye, opposed  
15 Nay. The Ayes have it. Amendment No. 2 is adopted. Any further  
16 amendments? Senator Schaffer.

17 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

18 I just was...wanted to make sure my fiscal note had been  
19 attached to that bill.

20 PRESIDENT:

21 Senator Netsch.

22 SENATOR NETSCH:

23 I think it has not. I'm sorry I forgot about that Senator  
24 Schaffer and I will see that that is...should I hold it on 2nd  
25 reading then?

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Senator Schaffer would you...

28 SENATOR NETSCH:

29 ...Can I move it to 3rd and...

30 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

31 ...Well with that understanding...I submitted the form earlier  
32 today so there's one up there somewhere for it and...

33 PRESIDENT:

HB 504  
2nd reading  
6-1-75

1 Are you requesting that it be held on 2nd or are you agreeing  
2 it can go to 3rd with the understanding it can be held until it's  
3 put on...

4 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

5 No...just so the fiscal note gets on. Period.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 Alright. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. The Senate be  
8 at ease for a moment. (Machine cut off) Bill 449, Senator Dougherty.  
9 House Bill 454, Senator Davidson. Read the bill.

10 SECRETARY:

11 House Bill 454.

12 (Secretary reads title of bill)

13 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

14 PRESIDENT:

15 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 504,  
16 Senator Lemke. Read the bill.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 504.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 542,  
23 Senator Glass. Read the bill.

24 SECRETARY:

25 House Bill 542.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 581,  
30 Senator Nimrod. House Bill 582, Senator Palmer. Read the bill.

31 SECRETARY:

32 House Bill 582.

33 (Secretary reads title of bill)



1. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary offers  
2. one amendment.  
3. PRESIDENT:  
4. Senator Palmer.  
5. SENATOR PALMER:  
6. I move the adoption of the Committee Amendment.  
7. PRESIDENT:  
8. Any discussion? Senator Palmer moves the adoption of Amendment  
9. No. 1 to House Bill 582. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Ayes  
10. have it. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd  
11. reading. House Bill 649, Senator Graham. Read the bill.  
12. SECRETARY:  
13. House Bill 649.  
14. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
15. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
16. PRESIDENT:  
17. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 663,  
18. Senator Rock. House Bill 679, Senator Carroll. House Bill 722,  
19. Senator Egan. House Bill 736, Senator Hickey. Read the bill. Take  
20. it out of the record. House Bill 780, Senator Netsch. Read the  
21. bill.  
22. SECRETARY:  
23. House Bill 780.  
24. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
25. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
26. PRESIDENT:  
27. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 796,  
28. Senator Netsch. Read the Bill.  
29. SECRETARY:  
30. House Bill 796.  
31. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
32. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
33. PRESIDENT:

1. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 883,
2. Senator Egan. House Bill 934, Senator Palmer. Read the bill.
3. SECRETARY:
4. House Bill 934.
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)
6. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
7. PRESIDENT:
8. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 936,
9. Senator Philip. Read the bill.
10. SECRETARY:
11. House Bill 936.
12. (Secretary reads title of bill)
13. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
14. PRESIDENT:
15. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 940,
16. Senator Lemke. House Bill 955, Senator Johns and Partee. Senator
17. Johns. Read the bill.
18. SECRETARY:
19. House Bill 955.
20. (Secretary reads title of bill)
21. 2nd reading of the bill. One committee amendment offered by
22. Revenue.
23. PRESIDENT:
24. Senator Johns.
25. SENATOR JOHNS:
26. Mr. President, I move the adoption of the amendment.
27. PRESIDENT:
28. Senator Johns has moved the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to
29. House Bill 955. Those in favor vote Aye, say Aye, opposed Nay.
30. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading.
31. House Bill 956, Senator Johns.
32. SECRETARY:
33. House Bill 956.

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Revenue offers one  
3 amendment.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Senator Johns.

6 SENATOR JOHNS:

7 I move the adoption of the amendment.

8 PRESIDENT:

9 Any discussion? Senator Johns moves the adoption of Amendment  
10 No. 1 to House Bill 956. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Ayes  
11 have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd  
12 reading. House Bill 964, Senator Lemke. House Bill 9...1074,  
13 Senator Demuzio. Pardon me, I didn't see you, Senator. House Bill  
14 964. Read the bill.

15 SECRETARY:

16 House Bill 964.

17 (Secretary reads title of bill)

18 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

19 PRESIDENT:

20 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1074,  
21 Senator Demuzio.

22 SECRETARY:

23 House Bill 1074.

24 (Secretary reads title of bill)

25 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1109,  
28 Senator Weaver. Read the bill.

29 SECRETARY:

30 House Bill 1109.

31 (Secretary reads title of bill)

32 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

33 PRESIDENT:

1. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1156,  
2. Senator McCarthy. Read the bill.  
3. SECRETARY:  
4. House Bill 1156.  
5. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
6. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
7. PRESIDENT:  
8. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1165,  
9. Senator Hickey. Read the bill.  
10. SECRETARY:  
11. House Bill 1165.  
12. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
13. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health and Welfare  
14. offers one amendment.  
15. PRESIDENT:  
16. Senator Schaffer, what purpose do you rise?  
17. SENATOR SCHAFFER:  
18. Well, I don't see Senator Smith on the Floor, but I'm...I'm  
19. little confused because this bill was passed out of the committee and  
20. then Senator Smith re-referred this bill to Appropriations. And I  
21. believe it was leave of the committee and I see it on 2nd reading.  
22. Here's Senator Smith. I just...you know I am kind of curious  
23. what happened to that re-referral.  
24. PRESIDENT:  
25. Senator, take the mike please. Take the mike. He's at Welsh's  
26. mike.  
27. SENATOR SMITH:  
28. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Mr. President. We had, the Senator and  
29. I discussed that as of today. I recall most vividly the objections  
30. that was made by given member but my order to the committee was  
31. to re-refer the bill to the Appropriations Committee.  
32. PRESIDENT:  
33. Senator Hickey.  
34. SENATOR HICKEY:

1 Mr. President, I asked about that this morning. I was really  
2 very surprised to see it on 2nd reading myself and when I inquired  
3 about it, said that...that it had not been re-referred to committee,  
4 so I assumed that Senator Smith had changed his mind and so was going  
5 ahead with it. But if...if that's...if he now...if perhaps this  
6 was reported to 2nd in error then, but I was told to go ahead  
7 with it inasmuch as apparently it changes mine, since it appeared  
8 on 2nd.

9 PRESIDENT:

10 The Chair would feel that the consensus is of the committee,  
11 that the bill was to have been re-referred to the Appropriations  
12 Committee. On that basis, the Chair would entertain a motion by Senator  
13 Hickey to take the bill from the order of 2nd reading...asking leave  
14 to take the bill from the order of 2nd reading for re-referral to the  
15 Committee on Appropriations. Well, does the Senator make that motion?

16 SENATOR HICKEY:

17 I prefer not to make that motion, perhaps Senator Smith...  
18 the committee report...the committee reported it out Do Pass 6 to  
19 3 after which the Chairman of the committee ruled that it should  
20 go to Appropriations. So I think it would be more in order for  
21 Senator Smith to make such a motion rather than for me to.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Senator Smith is recognized. Now just a moment Senator. Now  
24 we just have to have some order. Senator Smith.

25 SENATOR SMITH:

26 Then Mr. Chairman, that in keeping with the original intent and the  
27 belief of the Membership of a particular committee, what is the  
28 motion? I move that the bill be re-referred to the Committee on  
29 Appropriations.

30 PRESIDENT:

31 Senator Smith moves that House Bill 1165 be removed from the  
32 order of House Bills on 2nd reading and re-referred to the Committee  
33 on Appropriations. All in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay. The

1 Ayes have it. The bill is re-referred. Senator Schaffer.

2 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

3 Just a brief point of parliamentary inquiry, I have a request  
4 for a fiscal note on that bill. I don't want to get that lost in the  
5 shuffle.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 What is the inquiry, Senator?

8 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

9 I trust that may...the re-referral doesn't in anyway negate my  
10 current request for fiscal note.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Of course not.

13 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

14 Thank you.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 House Bill 1168, Senator Knuppel. Read the bill.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 1168.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Last evening there  
23 were several former Senators present in the Capitol for dinners by  
24 the respective parties and in the President's Box is a old and trite  
25 and true friend of many of us. Senator Bill Schoeninger who served  
26 both in the House and the Senate and I just wish the Senate would  
27 stand and recognize Senator Schoeninger. House Bill 1275, Senator  
28 Hickey. Senator Hickey, House Bill 1275. Read the bill.

29 SECRETARY:

30 House Bill 1275.

31 (Secretary reads title of bill)

32 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

33 PRESIDENT:

1. (Machine cut off) from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1291,  
2. Senator Bruce. 1291. Read the bill.

3. SECRETARY:

4. House Bill 1291.

5. (Secretary reads title of bill)

6. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Public Health,  
7. Welfare and Corrections offers one amendment.

8. PRESIDENT:

9. Senator Bruce.

10. SENATOR BRUCE:

11. Yes, the amendment adds two hospital administrators and two  
12. additional nurses to the Board for ... for opinions on professional  
13. nursing. I move its adoption.

14. PRESIDENT:

15. Senator Bruce moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House  
16. Bill 1291. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. The Ayes have it.  
17. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading.  
18. House Bill 1331, Senator Johns. Read the bill.

19. SECRETARY:

20. House Bill 1331.

21. (Secretary reads title of bill)

22. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

23. PRESIDENT:

24. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1332,  
25. Senator Berning. Read the bill.

26. SECRETARY:

27. House Bill 1332.

28. (Secretary reads title of bill)

29. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

30. PRESIDENT:

31. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1341,  
32. Senator Wooten. Read the bill.

33. SECRETARY:

1. House Bill 1341.

2. (Secretary reads title of bill)

3. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

4. PRESIDENT:

5. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1352,

6. Senator Don Moore. Read the bill.

7. SECRETARY:

8. House Bill 1352.

9. (Secretary reads title of bill)

10. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary offers

11. one amendment.

12. PRESIDENT:

13. Senator Don Moore. Senator Don Moore moves the adoption of

14. Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1352. Those in favor say Aye, opposed

15. Nay. Ayes have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amend-

16. ments? 3rd reading. House Bill 1353, Senator Don Moore. Read the

17. bill.

18. SECRETARY:

19. House Bill 1353.

20. (Secretary reads title of bill)

21. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

22. PRESIDENT:

23. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1355,

24. Senator Graham. Read the bill.

25. SECRETARY:

26. House Bill 1355.

27. (Secretary reads title of bill)

28. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

29. PRESIDENT:

30. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1378,

31. Senator McCarthy.

32. SECRETARY:

33. House Bill 1378.



1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 2nd reading of the bill: No committee amendments.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1386,  
5 Senator Schaffer. House Bill 1408. Read the bill.

6 SECRETARY:

7 House Bill 1408.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Pensions, Personnel,  
10 Veterans Affairs offers one amendment.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Senator Rock. Change the number to 1408.

13 SENATOR ROCK:

14 Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate,  
15 Committee Amendment No. 1 which was offered in the Committee and  
16 adopted by Senator Egan, in fact contains a technical error and I  
17 would at this time move to Table Committee Amendment No. 1. What it  
18 purported to do will be contained in Amendment No. 2 which I will  
19 offer immediately.

20 PRESIDENT:

21 Senator Rock moves to Table Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1408.  
22 All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. The amendment is Tabled. Amend-  
23 ment No. 2, Senator Rock.

24 SENATOR ROCK:

25 Thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate. I have dis-  
26 tributed and placed on the Secretary's Desk Amendment No. 2. It makes  
27 the technical, typographical changes with...purported to be made  
28 in 1. And in addition to that, it contains two other provisions  
29 which have in fact been improved in their entirety by the Pension  
30 Laws Commission. It raises the benefit but also increases the con-  
31 tribution. I know of no objection and I would move its adoption.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Senator Rock moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to House Bill

1. 1408. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Amendment No. 2 is  
2. adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 1469,  
3. Senator Rock. Read the bill.  
4. SECRETARY:  
5. House Bill 1469.  
6. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
7. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
8. PRESIDENT:  
9. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1495,  
10. Senator Don Moore.  
11. SECRETARY:  
12. House Bill 1495.  
13. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
14. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.  
15. PRESIDENT:  
16. Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1509,  
17. Senator Course. Read the bill.  
18. SECRETARY:  
19. House Bill 1509.  
20. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
21. 2nd reading of the bill. Committee on Revenue offers one  
22. amendment.  
23. PRESIDENT:  
24. Senator Course. Would the young man standing in front of  
25. Senator Course permit him full view?  
26. SENATOR COURSE:  
27. Yes, We'll put the amendment on. I'll move the adoption of  
28. the amendment, Mr. President.  
29. PRESIDENT:  
30. Senator Course moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House  
31. Bill 1509. Those in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Ayes have it.  
32. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? Any amendments  
33. from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1685, Senator Lemke.

1 Read the bill.

2 SECRETARY:

3 House Bill 1685.

4 (Secretary reads title of bill)

5 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1691,  
8 Senator Schaffer. House Bill 1758, Senator Latherow. Read the bill.

9 SECRETARY:

10 House Bill 1758.

11 (Secretary reads title of bill)

12 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

13 PRESIDENT:

14 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 1782,  
15 Senator Fawell. Read the bill.

16 SECRETARY:

17 House Bill 1782.

18 (Secretary reads title of bill)

19 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments. One Floor  
20 amendment offered by Senator Fawell.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Senator Fawell.

23 SENATOR FAWELL:

24 The amendments, Mr. President, are purely non-substantive in  
25 nature changing...wording of no substance and I move the adoption  
26 of the same.

27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28 Is there further discussion? All those in favor indicate by  
29 saying Aye, all those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment  
30 is adopted. Are there further amendments? 3rd reading. House  
31 Bill 1787, Senator Regner move the bill.

32 SECRETARY:

33 House Bill 1787.

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

3 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

4 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1789, Senator  
5 Ozinga. Move the bill.

6 SECRETARY:

7 House Bill 1789.

8 (Secretary reads title of bill)

9 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

11 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1808, Senator  
12 Shapiro. Move the bill.

13 SECRETARY:

14 House Bill 1808.

15 (Secretary reads title of bill)

16 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

18 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1810, Senator  
19 Shapiro. Move the bill.

20 SECRETARY:

21 House Bill 1810.

22 (Secretary reads title of bill)

23 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

24 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

25 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1834, Senator  
26 Johns. Move the bill.

27 SECRETARY:

28 House Bill 1834.

29 (Secretary reads title of bill)

30 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

32 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1849, Senator  
33 Don A. Moore. Move the bill.

1 SECRETARY:

2 House Bill 1849.

3 (Secretary reads title of bill)

4 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

5 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

6 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1885,

7 Kenneth Hall. Senator Kenneth Hall. Senator Kenneth Hall. 1885?

8 Move the bill.

9 SECRETARY:

10 House Bill 1885.

11 (Secretary reads title of bill)

12 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

13 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1888, Senator

15 Johns. Move the bill.

16 SECRETARY:

17 House Bill 1866.

18 (Secretary reads title of bill)

19 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

21 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. 1916, Senator

22 Davidson. Move the bill.

23 SECRETARY:

24 House Bill 1916.

25 (Secretary reads title of bill)

26 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Elections and Reapportionment

27 offers one amendment.

28 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

29 Senator Davidson.

30 SENATOR DAVIDSON:

31 (Machine cut off) amendment.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

33 The motion is to adopt Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 1916. All

1 those indicate by saying Aye, all those opposed No. The Ayes have  
2 it. The amendment is adopted. Are there further amendments? 3rd  
3 reading. House Bill 1940, Senator Harber Hall. Senator Harber Hall.  
4 Move the bill.

5 SECRETARY:

6 House Bill 1940.

7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

8 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

9 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

10 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
11 1961, Senator Brady. Senator Brady. House Bill 1988, Senator Johns.  
12 Move the bill.

13 SECRETARY:

14 House Bill 1988.

15 (Secretary reads title of bill)

16 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers one  
17 amendment.

18 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19 Senator Johns. There is a committee amendment to House Bill 1988.  
20 Do you move for its adoption? Motion is to adopt Amendment No. 1 to  
21 House Bill 1988. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all those  
22 opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there  
23 further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2052, Senator Rock.  
24 Move the bill.

25 SECRETARY:

26 House Bill 2052.

27 (Secretary reads title of bill)

28 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
31 2053, Senator Rock. Move the bill.

32 SECRETARY:

33 House Bill 2053.

HB 2155  
2nd Reading  
6/6/75

1. (Secretary reads title of bill).
2. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
3. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
4. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill
5. 2086, Senator Ozinga. Move the bill.
6. SECRETARY:
7. House Bill 2086.
8. (Secretary reads title of bill)
9. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
10. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
11. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill
12. 2125, Senator Harber Hall. Move the bill.
13. SECRETARY:
14. House Bill 2125.
15. (Secretary reads title of bill)
16. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
18. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill
19. 2155, Senator Knuppel. Senator for what...Senator Knuppel.
20. SECRETARY:
21. House Bill 2155.
22. (Secretary reads title of bill)
23. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Education offers two
24. amendments.
25. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
26. Senator Knuppel. Senator Knuppel moves for the adoption of
27. Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2155. All those in favor indicate
28. by saying Aye, all those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment
29. is adopted. Amendment No. 2. Senator Knuppel moves that Amendment
30. No. 2 be adopted. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all
31. those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted.
32. SECRETARY:
33. One Floor amendment offered...Amendment No. 3 offered by Senator
34. Knuppel.

H.B. 2155  
2nd Reading  
6/6/55

1 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

2 Senator Knuppel.

3 SENATOR KNUPPEL:

4 Amendment No. 3 I think is offered by Senator Shapiro. We've  
5 talked about it in Committee and this is done in compliance with an  
6 agreement we had in Committee. I have no objection to the amendment.

7 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

8 All those...well the records should show that that is  
9 Senator Shapiro's amendment, Amendment No. 3. All those in favor  
10 of Amendment No. 3 to House Bill 2155 indicate by saying Aye, all  
11 those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are  
12 there further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2157, Senator  
13 Harber Hall. 2159, Senator Dumuzio. Move the bill.

14 SECRETARY:

15 House Bill 2159.

16 (Secretary reads title of bill)

17 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

18 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
20 2170, Senator Hickey. Move the bill.

21 SECRETARY:

22 House Bill 2170.

23 (Secretary reads title of bill)

24 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
27 2182, Senator Philip. Do you wish to move the bill? Move the bill.

28 SECRETARY:

29 House Bill 2182.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Judiciary offers  
32 one amendment.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)



1 Senator Philip.

2 SENATOR PHILIP:

3 Thank you, Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate.  
4 Committee Amendment No. 1 changes the length of time to answer a  
5 petition from 15 days to 20 days. Makes it in compliance with the  
6 civil practice. I move the adoption of Committee Amendment No. 1  
7 to House Bill 2182.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9 Is there further discussion? All those in favor of Amendment  
10 No. 1 to House Bill 2182 indicate by saying Aye, all those opposed  
11 No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there further  
12 amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2192, Senator Berning. Senator  
13 Berning, House Bill 2192. Move the bill.

14 SECRETARY:

15 House Bill 2192.

16 (Secretary reads title of bill)

17 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

18 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
20 2203, Senator Lane. Move the bill.

21 SECRETARY:

22 House Bill 2203.

23 (Secretary reads title of bill)

24 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
27 2207, Senator Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.

28 SECRETARY:

29 House Bill 2207.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation  
32 offers one amendment.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1           Senator Kenneth Hall. Do you move for the adoption of Amend-  
2 ment No. 1?

3 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

4           I move for the adoption of Amendment No. 1.

5 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

6           Senator Kenneth Hall moves for the adoption of Amendment No. 1  
7 to House Bill 2207. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all  
8 those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are  
9 there further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2210, Senator  
10 Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.

11 SECRETARY:

12           House Bill 2210.

13                   (Secretary reads title of bill)

14           2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers  
15 one amendment.

16 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

17           Senator Hall moves for the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to  
18 House Bill 2210. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all  
19 those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are  
20 there further amendments? 3rd reading. 2215, Senator Kenneth Hall.  
21 Move the bill.

22 SECRETARY:

23           House Bill 2215.

24                   (Secretary reads title of bill)

25           2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

26 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

27           Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Senate Bill...  
28 House Bill 2216, Senator Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.

29 SECRETARY:

30           House Bill 2216.

31                   (Secretary reads title of bill)

32           2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers one  
33 amendment.

HB 2218  
2nd Reading  
6-6-75

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
2. Senator Kenneth Hall moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1
3. to House Bill 2216. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all
4. those opposed No.. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are
5. there further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2218, Senator
6. Kenneth Hall.
7. SECRETARY:
8. House Bill 2218.
9. (Secretary reads title of bill)
10. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
12. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill
13. 2220, Senator Vadalabene. Read the bill.
14. SECRETARY:
15. House Bill 2220.
16. (Secretary reads title of bill)
17. 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation
18. offers one amendments.
19. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
20. Senator Vadalabene moves that Amendment No. 1 to House Bill
21. 2220 be adopted. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all
22. those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are
23. there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 2221,
24. Senator Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.
25. SECRETARY:
26. House Bill 2221.
27. (Secretary reads title of bill)
28. 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.
29. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)
30. Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill
31. 2222, Senator Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.
32. SECRETARY:
33. House Bill 2222.

HB 2224  
2nd Reading  
6-6-75

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
2 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers  
3 one amendment.  
4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
5 Senator Kenneth Hall moves the Amendment No. 1 be adopted to  
6 House Bill 2222. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all  
7 those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are  
8 there further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2224, Senator  
9 Kenneth Hall. Move the bill.  
10 SECRETARY:  
11 House Bill 2224.  
12 (Secretary reads title of bill)  
13 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers  
14 one amendment.  
15 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
16 Senator Kenneth Hall.  
17 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:  
18 Yes. I move the adoption.  
19 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
20 He moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2224.  
21 All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all those opposed No. The  
22 Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Senator Kenneth Hall.  
23 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:  
24 Thank you, Mr. President. I was just informed that on one of  
25 these bills the...on the Minority side there they have an amendment.  
26 I ...he was talking to me and...  
27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
28 ..you will...you will...bring it back...  
29 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:  
30 I'll...I'll agree to bring it back and look at the amendment.  
31 I don't know whether it's acceptable but I will do that.  
32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
33 That's an agreement. I want to revert back to House Bill 1961

1 Senator Brady wishes to move that bill.

2 SECRETARY:

3 House Bill 1961.

4 (Secretary reads title of bill)

5 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

6 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

7 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. As to House  
8 Bill 2224 I didn't...it is now on 3rd reading. House Bill 2242,  
9 Senator Knuppel. Senator Knuppel. Read the bill.

10 SECRETARY:

11 House Bill 2242.

12 (Secretary reads title of bill)

13 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

14 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

15 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House  
16 Bill 2255, Senator Vadalabene. Move the bill.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 2255.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

21 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
23 2262, Senator Rock. Move the bill.

24 SECRETARY:

25 House Bill 2262.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

28 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

29 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
30 2376, Senator Schaffer. Move the bill.

31 SECRETARY:

32 House Bill 2376.

33 (Secretary reads title of bill)

1 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
4 2384, Senator Rock. Move the bill.

5 SECRETARY:

6 House Bill 2384.

7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

8 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Finance and Credit  
9 Regulations offers one amendment.

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

11 Senator Rock.

12 SENATOR ROCK:

13 Thank you, Mr. President. The committee amendment which was  
14 adopted calls for directors and advisory directors. It merely adds  
15 the...the other type of board. I would move its adoption.

16 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

17 Is there further discussion? All those in favor of Amendment  
18 No. 1 to House Bill 2384 indicate by saying Aye, all those opposed  
19 No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there further  
20 amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2392, Senator Harris. Senator  
21 Harris. Do you wish to.... Move the bill.

22 SECRETARY:

23 House Bill 2392.

24 (Secretary reads title of bill)

25 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Transportation offers  
26 one amendment.

27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

28 Senator Harris moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House  
29 Bill 2392. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all those  
30 opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there  
31 further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2606, Senator Vadalabene.  
32 Move the bill.

33 SECRETARY:

1 House Bill 2606.

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

5 Are there amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill  
6 2617, Senator Course. Senator Course on the Floor? House Bill  
7 2704, Senator Schaffer. Move the bill.

8 SECRETARY:

9 House Bill 2704.

10 (Secretary reads title of bill)

11 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Elections and Reapportionment  
12 offers one amendment.

13 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14 Senator Schaffer.

15 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

16 The amendment is very simple. It just says they can have one  
17 or two watchers. The way the bill is it would mandate they have  
18 to have two.

19 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

20 All those in favor of Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2704 indicate  
21 by saying Aye, all those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment  
22 is adopted. Are there further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill  
23 2706, Senator Graham. Move the bill.

24 SECRETARY:

25 House Bill 2706.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Elections and Reapportionment  
28 offers one amendment.

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30 Senator Graham moves for the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to  
31 House Bill 2706. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all those  
32 opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are there  
33 further amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2708, Senator Graham.

1 Move the bill.

2 SECRETARY:

3 House Bill 2708.

4 (Secretary reads title of bill)

5 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Elections and Reapportionment  
6 offers one amendment.

7 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

8 Senator Graham moves for the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to  
9 House Bill 2708. All those in favor indicate by saying Aye, all  
10 those opposed No. The Ayes have it. The amendment is adopted. Are  
11 there further amendments? 3rd reading.

12 PRESIDENT:

13 House Bill 2709, Senator Regner. Read the bill.

14 SECRETARY:

15 House Bill 2709.

16 (Secretary reads title of bill)

17 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

18 PRESIDENT:

19 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 2721,  
20 Senator Philip. House Bill 2763, Senator Joyce. Read the bill.

21 SECRETARY:

22 House Bill 2763.

23 (Secretary reads title of bill)

24 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

25 PRESIDENT:

26 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. House Bill 2768,  
27 Senator Joyce. Read the bill.

28 SECRETARY:

29 House Bill 2768.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Agriculture, Conservation  
32 and Energy offers one amendment.

33 PRESIDENT:



1 Senator Joyce. Senator Joyce moves the adoption of Amendment  
2 No. 1 to House Bill 2782. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay.  
3 Amendment is adopted. Any further amendments? 3rd reading. House  
4 Bill 2999, Senator Hickey. She just left. Pardon me. House Bill  
5 2872, Senator Schaffer. Read the bill. House Bill 2768 is on 3rd  
6 reading. House Bill 2872 is under consideration, Senator Schaffer.

7 SECRETARY:

8 House Bill 2872.

9 (Secretary reads title of bill)

10 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading. Oh, you have an  
13 amendment, Senator Schaffer?

14 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

15 Yes. I just passed one up a couple of minutes ago.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Would you explain the amendment?

18 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

19 Yes. The amendment is very simple. Earlier this Session I  
20 passed out Senate Bill 705 which dealt with the same subject. This  
21 amendment brings House Bill 2872 in conformity with that bill so  
22 that they can both be signed and not conflict with each other.

23 PRESIDENT:

24 Senator Schaffer moves the adoption of Amendment No. 1 to House  
25 Bill 2768. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. Ayes have it. Amend-  
26 ment No. 1 is adopted. Any further amendments? The amendment just  
27 adopted was an Amendment No. 1 to House Bill 2872. Any further  
28 amendments? 3rd reading. House Bill 2999, Senator Hickey. House  
29 Bill 2999.

30 SECRETARY:

31 House Bill 2999.

32 (Secretary reads title of bill)

33 2nd reading of the bill. No committee amendments.

1 PRESIDENT:  
2 Senator Dougherty.  
3 SENATOR DOUGHERTY:  
4 Thank you, Mr. President. I'll take 2986, Sir.  
5 PRESIDENT:  
6 Well let me just finish this one, Senator.  
7 SENATOR DOUGHERTY:  
8 Alright, fine.  
9 PRESIDENT:  
10 Any further...any amendments from the Floor? 3rd reading.  
11 Senator Dougherty you want to take, what, what is that?  
12 SENATOR DOUGHERTY:  
13 2986 on 1st reading.  
14 PRESIDENT:  
15 Senator Wooten already has that bill.  
16 SENATOR DOUGHERTY:  
17 Fine, that's alright. I might direct your attention to an  
18 error in the Calendar, Sir. On House Bill 3014. There's error in  
19 printing appropriates eight billion for Cook County election. I  
20 think that's a little bit too much. I think it's eight million.  
21 PRESIDENT:  
22 Oh, eight million instead of eight billion. Thanks, we  
23 appreciate that. We need the money. Will Senator Harber Hall  
24 come to the podium? (Machine cut off) there leave to go to the  
25 order of resolutions, it's going to give us a break here? Leave  
26 is granted.  
27 SECRETARY:  
28 Resolutions, Sir. Senate Resolution 97 introduced by Senators  
29 Mitchler and all members.  
30 (Secretary reads SR No. 97)  
31 PRESIDENT:  
32 Senator Mitchler.  
33 SENATOR MITCHLER:

1. Mr. President, I would ask for suspension of the rules for  
2. immediate consideration of this Resolution.

3. PRESIDENT:

4. You heard the motion. All in favor say Aye. The Ayes have it.  
5. The Resolution is under consideration. Senator Mitchler.

6. SENATOR MITCHLER:

7. Mr. President, members of the Senate. Last evening the 2nd  
8. annual Legislative Tennis Tournament sponsored by the Southwestern  
9. Illinois Industrial Association was held at the Springfield Raquet  
10. Club. Now out of the 28 members of the Illinois General Assembly  
11. that signed up and participated as contestants in that Tournament,  
12. it was a doubles tennis tournament, we had four of our stalwart and  
13. top ranking Senators. Senator Robert McCarthy, Senator Bradley  
14. Glass, Senator Sam Vadalabene and Senator Harber Hall. Now I know  
15. many of you had commitments and could not be there. But these  
16. four Senators represented this body in a most admirable manner.  
17. Now we had the pairing off and of course it was an elimination type  
18. of tournament. It got down to the point where the top two teams  
19. had one State Senator remaining in the four final contestants. That  
20. was Senator Harber H. Hall. He was teamed up with Representative  
21. Harry Leineweber of the 42nd District and they did a wonderful job  
22. in defeating Representative Marovitz and Representative Byers by  
23. a 10 to 3 and I think at least one of those three games they barely  
24. slipped by in a 10 to 3 victory after having played two previous  
25. matches. I think that they deserve worth. When our State Senator  
26. came off that court he was really dripping wet. He did a wonderful  
27. job and I think that the President of the Senate is going to have  
28. a very distinct honor now in recognizing our great and outstanding,  
29. Senator Harber H. Hall, the Tennis Champions Double for 1975!

30. PRESIDENT:

31. Senator Mitchler moves for the immediate adoption of the  
32. Resolution. All in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay. The Resolution  
33. is adopted. It gives me pleasure recognizing that all work and no

1. play makes Jack a dull boy and that we have among our Senate members  
2. persons who possess expertise and skill in the art of tennis. To  
3. present to Senator Harber Hall this trophy earned by him last evening  
4. as one of two players on the Doubles Championship Team. Senator  
5. Harber Hall. And in the tradition of the Bobby Riggs that he is, I'm  
6. sure he has a few remarks. Senator Hall.

7. SENATOR HALL:

8. President Partee, I want to thank you very much for awarding  
9. this plaque to me, but I...I really...couldn't say anything without  
10. telling you that Representative Harry Leinenweber was really  
11. a great back-up, a partner. And as I left the...our Republican  
12. Senate Dinner last night, I told Minority Leader Harris that Bradley  
13. Glass and I would do all we could in leaving that dinner to go out  
14. there and bring some piece of the bacon back here to the Senate. I  
15. couldn't help but remember when you were practicing your baseball  
16. game for your baseball game that the coach refused to even let me come  
17. out and practice, knowing that I had absolutely no ability on the  
18. baseball field but I'm glad that I could do something here to...since  
19. they couldn't win their match with the House that I could at least  
20. have share in the victory for and have one Senate member in the tennis.  
21. Thanks a lot Senator Mitchler and all of you.

22. PRESIDENT:

23. And let the record show that Senator McCarthy and Senator  
24. Vadalabene among others were in that Tournament. Who else, Senator?  
25. Which of our other Senators? Senator Glass. All of these gentlemen  
26. participated and represented the Senate well. Maybe if we ever have  
27. a golf tournament I can get involved. Senator Bell.

28. SENATOR BELL:

29. Well, just a side comment. I wonder if anybody here would be  
30. willing to accept a match in the art of fencing. I think that's  
31. one that ought to be introduced into the General Assembly and I'd  
32. offer challenge to any member of the Senate Body or over there in  
33. the House because I too have a little expertise in that particular

1 field but it...it generally doesn't seem to be addressed too  
2 often. But I'll offer that challenge. Thank you.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 Very good Senator. Senator Kosinski.

5 SENATOR KOSINSKI:

6 Mr. President, I have a question to ask the Champion. Colonel,  
7 I always wondered how they kept score and...and it kinda confused  
8 me. This Love-40, does that mean you must be a passionate player  
9 or what? I never knew what that Love meant. Love-10, Love-20,  
10 Love-30, Love-40.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Senator Hall.

13 SENATOR HALL:

14 Yes Senator, I'm glad you asked that a lot of people wonder  
15 about that. It...they have found out that those over 40 are the  
16 best at love and you certainly qualify. I'm surprised you weren't  
17 out there last night. So that's how it works. If you're over 40 why  
18 you've become an expert.

19 PRESIDENT:

20 Senator McCarthy.

21 SENATOR MCCARTHY:

22 On the question of 40, there's no misunderstanding as to what  
23 that means but on the love, research has indicated to me that when  
24 the French, and I know Mr. President you're interested in what the  
25 French did, when they...when they took this game they were trying  
26 to keep score so they came out with "la", which generally meant a  
27 goose egg. The egg which is 0. And that's the reason is was then  
28 put into love, which when you get a score of love it means 0. And  
29 so that's the French interpretation in tennis on a tennis court.

30 PRESIDENT:

31 Si. Senator Vadalabene.

32 SENATOR VADALABENE:

33 Yes, as one of the participants in the tournament last night and

1. I was eliminated by Senator Hall, otherwise I would have been in the  
2. championship bracket. I have been told as a freshman tennis player  
3. to listen and keep my mouth shut. Thank you, Mr. President.

4. PRESIDENT:

5. Senator Nimrod.

6. SENATOR NIMROD:

7. Mr. President, would it be in order for me to ask for a discharge  
8. of House Bill 1706 for purpose of Tabling?

9. PRESIDENT:

10. Yes it would Sir.

11. SENATOR NIMROD:

12. I...I would ask then we discharge Executive Committee...  
13. on Executive of House Bill 1706 for purpose of Tabling.

14. PRESIDENT:

15. Senator Nimrod seeks leave to discharge the Committee on  
16. Executive of House Bill 1706 for the purpose of discharge. Is  
17. there leave? Leave is granted. Senator Nimrod now moves to Table  
18. House Bill 1706. All in favor say Aye, opposed Nay. House Bill  
19. 1706 is Tabled. Senator Nimrod.

20. SENATOR NIMROD:

21. Mr. President, also I have talked with the Chairman on Rules  
22. Committee, Senator Donnewald, and also Senator Johns. It seems that  
23. House Bill 696 was in Public Health and it was passed out of there  
24. but for some reason it was re-referred to another committee. And in  
25. discussing it with both of them they suggested the easiest way to  
26. handle this particular problem would be ask to discharge...Committee  
27. on Executive...further consideration on House Bill 696 and be  
28. placed on 2nd reading.

29. PRESIDENT:

30. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Senate Bills on 2nd reading.  
31. Senate Bill 556, Senator Palmer. Senator Palmer. Senator Palmer,  
32. if I could have your attention?

33. SECRETARY:

1 Senate Bill 556.

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 2nd reading of the bill. The Committee on Appropriations offers  
4 six amendments.

5 PRESIDENT:

6 Senator Palmer.

7 SENATOR PALMER:

8 Mr. President, members of the Senate. I would like to move to  
9 Table 2, 5 and 6 of those six amendments and in lieu thereof offer  
10 Amendment No. 7.

11 PRESIDENT:

12 Senator will have to take them in order. Do you have an  
13 Amendment No. 1 first?

14 SENATOR PALMER:

15 Alright, I move to adopt Amendment No. 1 offered by the  
16 Committee.

17 PRESIDENT:

18 Could you give us an explanation of that amendment?

19 SENATOR PALMER:

20 Well that amendment eliminates the weasel clause.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Any further...any further discussion? Those in favor of the  
23 adoption of Amendment No. 1 will say Aye, opposed Nay. The Ayes  
24 have it. Amendment No. 1 is adopted. Amendment No. 2, Senator  
25 Palmer.

26 SENATOR PALMER:

27 I now move to Table Amendment No. 2.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 Any further discussion? Senator Palmer moves to Table Amendment  
30 No. 2. Those in favor will say Aye, opposed Nay. Amendment No.  
31 2 is Tabled. Amendment No. 3.

32 SENATOR PALMER:

33 I move to adopt Amendment No. 3. Amendment No. 3 adds two

1 million nine hundred and seventy-four thousand dollars to the line  
2 item for grants to local health departments and distributes to  
3 grants to a population basis at the rate of 50¢ per capita.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Any further discussion? Senator Palmer moves to adopt  
6 Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill 556. Those in favor will say Aye,  
7 opposed Nay. Amendment No. 3 is adopted. Any further amendments?  
8 Amendment No. 4, Senator Palmer.

9 SENATOR PALMER:

10 I move to adopt Amendment No. 4 which adds five hundred thousand  
11 for a grant to the City of Chicago Board of Health for the control  
12 of tuberculosis.

13 PRESIDENT:

14 Senator...any further discussion? Senator...Senator Hickey.

15 SENATOR HICKEY:

16 I wonder if...Mr. President, if Senator Palmer could explain  
17 to us something more about the history of funds for tuberculosis  
18 in the City of Chicago and at the same time tell us what is spent  
19 in the rest of the State for...that would be a comparable figure  
20 to this amount.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Senator Palmer.

23 SENATOR PALMER:

24 Has the Senator Hickey got a couple of days time to meet me after  
25 the Session and I explain it to her?

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Pardon me, Senator Palmer.

28 SENATOR PALMER:

29 I requested a special conference with Senator Hickey for a  
30 couple of hours to explain that to her. I don't think I can do it  
31 at this time.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Senator Hickey.



1 SENATOR HICKEY:

2 It doesn't seem to me to be an unreasonable question to ask  
3 what is appropriated for the rest of the State of Illinois and  
4 Department of Public Health for tuberculosis control. Or what the  
5 situation has been in Cook County. It seems to me we need to know  
6 that in order to vote on this amendment. This is a half of million  
7 dollars we're talking about and I don't think we should take it  
8 lightly.

9 PRESIDENT:

10 Senator Palmer.

11 SENATOR PALMER:

12 Well, all I can say that this amendment was reviewed by the  
13 Appropriation Committee and approved by the Committee and they have  
14 in their wisdom have added five hundred thousand dollars for a grant  
15 to the City of Chicago for the control of tuberculosis.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Senator Hynes.

18 SENATOR PALMER:

19 Senator Hynes...would you care to...

20 SENATOR HYNES:

21 Mr. President.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Just a minute now. Have some order. Senator Hynes is recognized.

24 SENATOR HYNES:

25 Mr. President, the...this amendment arises out of the fact that  
26 the closing of the Tuberculosis Sanitarium in Chicago which is I  
27 am informed was done at the request of the State. The City Depart-  
28 ment of Health had previously received State funds to support that  
29 project and also had a local real estate tax levy that would support  
30 it. The Department at the request of the State went into a community  
31 base program for this purpose and closed down the Sanitarium and  
32 the State support then ceased. And this amendment is an effort  
33 to restore that support.

1 PRESIDENT:

2 Any further discussion? Senator Hickey.

3 SENATOR HICKEY:

4 I wonder about the answer to the other part of my question.

5 What is appropriated from the Public...in the Public Health Department  
6 for the rest of the State of Illinois for this same kind of service?

7 PRESIDENT:

8 Is an answer available to that question at this time? Senator  
9 Hynes.

10 SENATOR HYNES:

11 We have by one of the other amendments increased the grants  
12 to local health departments by three million dollar...two million  
13 nine hundred thousand dollars. I do not have...we are trying to  
14 find the original amount that was in the bill.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 Senator Hickey.

17 SENATOR HICKEY:

18 The two million nine is a comparable figure for the rest of  
19 the State to...to five hundred thousand for the City of Chicago?  
20 I don't understand that.

21 PRESIDENT:

22 Senator Hynes.

23 SENATOR HYNES:

24 I said that we have increased the line item appropriation for  
25 local health departments by 2.9 million dollars. The distributive  
26 share of it, going to local health departments.

27 PRESIDENT:

28 Senator Hickey.

29 SENATOR HICKEY:

30 Is that all for tuberculosis control? What...it's the tuberculosis  
31 control figure that we're talking about.

32 PRESIDENT:

33

1 Senator Hynes, Senator Wooten...

2 SENATOR HYNES:

3 ...I...I am unable to give you the precise figure.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Senator Wooten.

6 SENATOR WOOTEN:

7 I think the answer is there's none. This is not an item that  
8 is supported by the State at least I'm certainly not aware of it  
9 and I don't understand why we want to support a T.B. San. of this  
10 type anywhere in the State. I don't think it's appropriate use  
11 of State funds. We certainly don't get any help like this in our  
12 area nor...am I aware of such help forthcoming for any of the  
13 T.B. Sans. As a matter of fact there has been a pretty good pro-  
14 gram of retrenchment all the way down the line on T.B. Sanitarium.  
15 I...I just don't think the...a half million is justified for this  
16 cause.

17 PRESIDENT:

18 Any further discussion? Senator Morris.

19 SENATOR MORRIS:

20 Would the sponsor yield to a question? Sponsor of this amendment?  
21 My question is on this...this whole budget in 556, don't I...I think  
22 I read somewhere where the T.B. San. in Chicago was closed as declared  
23 unnecessary and you're using the basically the ambulatory service  
24 plus some in-patient care at the Chicago Department...Chicago  
25 Board of Health. Is that correct?

26 PRESIDENT:

27 I think Senator Hynes has already answered that, but Senator  
28 Hynes.

29 SENATOR HYNES:

30 That is...that is correct. It was closed and the services  
31 were then transformed...transferred to a...an area base operation.  
32 And I would venture to say that where you read that was probably in a  
33 memo that Department of Public Health circulated in an effort to

1 beat this amendment.

2 PRESIDENT:

3 Senator Morris.

4 SENATOR MORRIS:

5 You're right. How...could you tell me, I'm sorry I was not  
6 on the Floor for a minute, how much money are we giving in this  
7 budget to the Department of Public Health in Chicago? In the overall  
8 budget?

9 PRESIDENT:

10 Senator Hynes.

11 SENATOR HYNES:

12 Again I cannot give you a figure. There is a Section for grants  
13 for local government. The Department has a plan for allocating  
14 those funds. And I can't give you the exact figure.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 Any further discussion? The question is shall Amendment No. 4  
17 to Senate Bill 556 be adopted? Those in favor will say Aye,...roll  
18 call has been asked for. Those in favor of the adoption of this  
19 amendment will vote Aye, those opposed will vote Nay. The voting  
20 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this  
21 question the Ayes are 23, the Nays are 6, with none Voting Present.  
22 Amendment No. 4 is adopted. Amendment No. 5, Senator Palmer.

23 SENATOR PALMER:

24 I move to Table Amendment No. 5.

25 PRESIDENT:

26 Senator Palmer moves to Table Amendment No. 5. All in favor  
27 say Aye, opposed Nay. Amendment No. 5 is Tabled. Senator Bruce,  
28 for what purpose do you rise?

29 SENATOR BRUCE:

30 Well if it's a committee amendment before we Table I'd  
31 like to have some explanation. I don't sit on that committee.  
32 Perhaps Senator Palmer can explain why we're tabling.

33 PRESIDENT:

1 Senator Hynes.

2 SENATOR HYNES:

3 When these amendments were adopted in the Committee there was  
4 a concern about their technical accuracy. We have since checked  
5 them out and there is an inaccuracy in this amendment. It will...  
6 this will be put back in Amendment No. 7 which Senator Palmer is  
7 going to offer. This was simply a line item break out of the EDP.

8 PRESIDENT:

9 Amendment No. 5 is Tabled. Amendment No. 6, Senator Palmer.

10 SENATOR PALMER:

11 I move to Table Amendment No. 6 and also advise that Amendment  
12 No....the provisions of Amendment No. 6 will be incorporated in  
13 Amendment No. 7 which I will offer for adoption.

14 PRESIDENT:

15 All in favor of Tabling Amendment No. 6 will say Aye, opposed  
16 Nay. Amendment No. 6 is Tabled. Amendment No. 7 offered by  
17 Senator Palmer.

18 SENATOR PALMER:

19 I move for the adoption of Amendment No. 7.

20 PRESIDENT:

21 Will you explain the amendment?

22 SENATOR PALMER:

23 Alright. Amendment No. 7 does incorporate the Amendments 2, 5  
24 and 6 that were just Tabled by this Body. The further appropriates  
25 federal funds by line item, removes...just one minute,...removes  
26 two million nine hundred thousand appropriation for the Department  
27 of Public Health Hospitals and Clinics to reflect their transfer to  
28 University of Illinois. The University of Illinois budget already  
29 contains this appropriation. See line items, the appropriations for  
30 the comprehensive health plan coordinating council. Amendments 5  
31 and 6 were Tabled and incorporated in this amendment to simplify  
32 drafting of this amendment. The reduction and operations of one  
33 million nine hundred and forty-five thousand made by this amendment

1 corresponds with the reductions made by Amendment 2 reflect the  
2 Committee's desire to allow no program expansion unless the ex-  
3 pansion was explicitly mandated by federal or state laws.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Any further discussion? Senator Palmer moves the adoption of  
6 Amendment No. 7 to Senate Bill 556. Those in favor will say Aye,  
7 opposed Nay. The amendment is adopted. Any further amendments?  
8 3rd reading. Senator Weaver.

9 SENATOR WEAVER:

10 Well Mr. President, due to the Tabling of some of these  
11 committee amendments, I had an amendment which is technically  
12 incorrect now and I have an agreement with Senator Palmer to bring  
13 it back Monday for another Floor amendment.

14 PRESIDENT:

15 That agreement is now affirmatively on. Any further amendments?  
16 3rd reading. Senate Bills on 3rd reading. Senate Bill 347, Senator  
17 Hynes. Senate Bill 471, Senator Bruce. Read the bill. Just a  
18 moment, Senator Bruce is recognized.

19 SENATOR BRUCE:

20 Yes, perhaps if I might have leave of the Body to go with 472  
21 then 471. They are tied together in reverse...

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Is there leave? Leave is granted. Take 471 out of the record.  
24 We are now considering Senate Bill 472. Senator Bruce.

25 SECRETARY:

26 Senate Bill 472:

27 (Secretary reads title of bill)

28 3rd reading of the bill.

29 PRESIDENT:

30 Senator Bruce.

31 SENATOR BRUCE:

32 Yes, Mr. President, members of the Senate, this is the supplemental  
33 appropriation of ten million one hundred thousand

1 dollars to community colleges throughout the State of Illinois.

2 We discussed the amendment yesterday. The bill as amended meets with  
3 the approval of all parties involved and I would ask for a favorable  
4 consideration of the Legislation.

5 PREISDENT:

6 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill 472  
7 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, those opposed Nay. The voting  
8 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this  
9 question the Ayes are 49, the Nays are none, with none Voting Present.  
10 Senate Bill 472 having received the constitutional majority is  
11 declared passed. Senate Bill 471, Senator Bruce.

12 SECRETARY:

13 Senate Bill 471.

14 (Secretary reads title of bill)

15 3rd reading of the bill.

16 SENATOR BRUCE:

17 Yes, Mr. President, members of the Senate, this is the annual  
18 appropriation for community colleges, raises the FTE for students  
19 from \$19.20 to \$21.70 after the summer term of next year. The  
20 amendment again was discussed in some detail yesterday. I would  
21 move for the favorable consideration of the bill.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Any further discussion? Senator Shapiro.

24 SENATOR SHAPIRO:

25 Mr. President, Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate just a few  
26 brief remarks. I think a lesson to learn here is that we have to  
27 establish a clear understanding with the community colleges of this  
28 State that we do approve of full funding regardless of the fact  
29 that this bill does not carry enough money in it for full funding  
30 for FY '76. And if FY '75 is any indication when we come up next  
31 spring they will be short changed. This bill only carries enough  
32 money for one hundred forty-five thousand full time equivalent and  
33 we know pretty much already that the number of community college

1 students will be much greater than that. And I want to go on record  
2 and I hope everyone supports this statement that in spite of the  
3 fact that this bill does not carry enough money for FY '76 that  
4 by no means does it mean that we are approving this without a  
5 supplemental come next spring.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 Any further discussion? Senator Hickey.

8 SENATOR HICKEY:

9 Mr. President, I want to say that I agree with Senator Shapiro  
10 entirely. I almost regret voting for this because it does seem to  
11 establish a precedent which ignores the formula which we've agreed  
12 upon before, but...hopefully the Legislature will give more  
13 attention to this in another year and not let this happen. The  
14 new report from the Community College Blue Ribbon Committee suggests  
15 a new way of...of determining formula for community colleges. And  
16 I hope that will be considered carefully and then honored.  
17 Thank you.

18 PRESIDENT:

19 Senator Bruce may close the debate. Roll call. The question  
20 is shall Senate Bill 471 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye,  
21 opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Have  
22 all voted who wish? Take the record. ...have all voted who  
23 wish? Take the record. On this question the Ayes are 51, the  
24 Nays are none, with none Voting Present. Senate Bill 471 having  
25 received the constitutional majority is declared passed. Senate  
26 Bill 477, Senator Rock. Senator Rock. Senate Bill 477, Senator  
27 Egan. Pass. Senate Bill 510, Senator Kenneth Hall.

28 SECRETARY:

29 Senate Bill 510.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 3rd reading of the bill.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Senator Kenneth Hall.



1 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

2 Thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate. Senate  
3 Bill 510 is the annual appropriation for the Department of Labor  
4 and it has been reduced, the figure is different than what you  
5 see on the Calendar, it has been reduced from the amount of seven  
6 hundred and five thousand three hundred dollars taken out of it.  
7 So I'd ask your most favorable support for the bill.

8 PRESIDENT:

9 Any further discussion? Senator Weaver.

10 SENATOR WEAVER:

11 Well, Mr. President, members of the Senate, I think it should  
12 be understood that in this appropriation is still money for the  
13 office of collective bargaining. Whether it should be approved  
14 in this manner, of judgement we'll have to make but I just wanted  
15 to inform the membership that this office is funded in this bill.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Any further discussion? Senator Hickey.

18 SENATOR HICKEY:

19 Mr. President, I'd like to ask Senator Hall, if there's  
20 any kind of a appropriation in here at all for revising the unemployment  
21 compensation delivery system?

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Senator Hall.

24 SENATOR HALL:

25 No there isn't, Senator Netsch.

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill 510  
28 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed will vote Nay. The  
29 voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On  
30 this question the Ayes are 32, the Nays are 13, with 1 Voting Present.  
31 Senate Bill 510 having received the constitutional majority is  
32 declared passed. (Machine cut off) 633. (Machine cut off)  
33 Latherow.

1 SENATOR LATHEROW:

2 I'd like verification of the roll call.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 A verification has been requested. A verification of the  
5 roll call has been requested, will the members be in their seats?  
6 The Secretary will read the affirmative vote on Senate Bill 510.  
7 Just a moment, one moment. Pages would you...Pages here, would  
8 you move back to the back please. Will the members be in their  
9 seats. The conference is here. Senator Hall will you take your  
10 conference...Will the members be in their seats. Secretary will  
11 read the affirmative roll call on Senate Bill 510.

12 SECRETARY:

13 The following voted in the affirmative: Bell, Berning,  
14 Brady, Bruce, Buzbee, Chew, Course, Daley, Davidson, Demuzio,  
15 Donnewald, Dougherty, Kenneth Hall, Hickey, Hynes, Johns, Joyce,  
16 Knuppel, Kosinski, Lane, Lemke, McCarthy, Merritt, Don Moore,  
17 Morris, Netsch, Rock, Romano, Smith, Vadalabene, Wooten, Mr. President.

18 PRESIDENT:

19 Senator Latherow.

20 SENATOR LATHEROW:

21 Senator Moore. M-o-o-r-e.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Senator Don Moore on the Floor? Take him off the roll call.

24 SENATOR LATHEROW:

25 Senator McCarthy.

26 PRESIDENT:

27 Senator McCarthy. Senator McCarthy is present. Senator  
28 Egan present? Not on the roll call.

29 SENATOR LATHEROW:

30 Senator Davidson.

31 PRESIDENT:

32 Is Senator Davidson...Senator Davidson present? Take him  
33

1 off the roll.

2 SENATOR LATHEROW:

3 Senator Merritt.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Senator Merritt within the box.

6 SENATOR LATHEROW:

7 Berning's there.

8 PRESIDENT:

9 Take him off the record. Senator Hall seeks postponement of  
10 consideration. House Bill 633, Senator Hynes.

11 SECRETARY:

12 House Bill 633.

13 (Secretary reads title of bill)

14 3rd reading of the bill.

15 Senate Bill.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Senator Hynes.

18 SENATOR HYNES:

19 This is the annual appropriation of the Board of Higher  
20 Education. It includes the grants to private higher education and  
21 additional programs in higher education as well as the operational  
22 budget for the Board. And I would ask for a favorable roll call.

23 PRESIDENT:

24 Any further discussion? Senator Buzbee.

25 SENATOR BUZBEE:

26 Mr. President, I'm glad Senator Hynes pointed out that this  
27 does include the additional grants for private higher education.  
28 I am...consider myself to be very supportive of private higher  
29 education, however as I've said before on this Floor we simply  
30 cannot go on with this continual increased spending of State monies  
31 on private higher education. And I will be voting no on this bill.

32 PRESIDENT:

33 Any further discussion?

1 SENATOR BUZBEE:

2 I think it would be very interesting, Mr. President, to see  
3 what happens if this bill fails.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill...  
6 Senator Howard Mohr. Just a minute, now just a minute.  
7 Senator Howard Mohr.

8 SENATOR MOHR:

9 Mr. President, it's always interesting to me to see people that  
10 represent the areas where we have our State colleges and universities  
11 and I think it to me it would be more interesting to see what would  
12 happen if this bill passed.

13 PRESIDENT:

14 Senator Wooten.

15 SENATOR WOOTEN:

16 I do not have a State college in my area. I oppose the bill.

17 PRESIDENT:

18 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill 633  
19 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The voting is  
20 open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question  
21 the Ayes are 39, the Nays are 7, with none Voting Present. Senate  
22 Bill 633 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
23 passed. Senate Bill 634, Senator Hynes.

24 SECRETARY:

25 Senate Bill 634.

26 (Secretary reads title of bill)

27 3rd reading of the bill.

28 PRESIDENT:

29 Senator Hynes.

30 SENATOR HYNES:

31 This is an appropriation of nine million nine hundred thousand  
32 dollars for private health capital grant. It is a budgeted item in  
33 the Governor's budget approved by the Board of Higher Education and

1 I would seek a favorable roll call.

2 PRESIDENT:

3 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill  
4 634 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The voting  
5 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this  
6 question the Ayes are 48, the Nays are none, with none Voting  
7 Present. Senate Bill 634 having received the constitutional  
8 majority is declared passed. Senator Harris.

9 SENATOR HARRIS:

10 Mr. President, on a point of personal privilege I would  
11 like to call attention to the members of the Senate that once a  
12 Senator always a Senator. We have on the Senate Floor with us  
13 Senator Walter Duda and Senator Walter Hoffelder who are joining  
14 us for the activities today. Would you stand and...

15 PRESIDENT:

16 ...Would you please stand and be recognized by the Senate.  
17 Senate Bill 763, Senator Regner.

18 SECRETARY:

19 Senate Bill 763.

20 (Secretary reads title of bill)

21 3rd reading of the bill.

22 PRESIDENT:

23 Senator Regner.

24 SENATOR REGNER:

25 Mr. President, members of the Senate, this bill appropriates  
26 two hundred fifty thousand dollars to the Department of Transportation  
27 for the construction of a road in the Bussy Woods Reservoir and  
28 Recreational Area. The reason for this, is the State in conjunction  
29 with several federal dollars are building this area and it's  
30 going to bring a large influx of traffic into the area. The main  
31 road that they're planning on using for access to parking is right  
32 through a residential area. The residents, of course, are very  
33 upset about that knowing they'll have boats and everything else

1 hauled across the residential streets and the purpose of the  
2 appropriation is to provide a parallel road for access to the  
3 parking area.

4 PRESIDENT:

5 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill  
6 763 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The  
7 voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On  
8 this question the Ayes are 40, the Nays are 8, with none Voting  
9 Present. Senate Bill 763 having received the constitutional  
10 majority is declared passed. Senate Bill 813, Senator Vadalabene.

11 SECRETARY:

12 Senate Bill 813.

13 (Secretary reads title of bill)

14 3rd reading of the bill.

15 PRESIDENT:

16 Senator Vadalabene.

17 SENATOR VADALABENE:

18 Yes, thank you, Mr. President and members of the Senate.  
19 Senate Bill 813 provides for an appropriation of seventy-five  
20 thousand dollars to the Illinois Cities and Villages Municipal  
21 Problems Commission for the purpose of recodifying Chapter 24, the  
22 Illinois Municipal Code. The last recodification of Chapter 24  
23 was completed by the Problems Commission in 1961 and it cost us  
24 sixty thousand dollars. Since that time, hundreds of bills con-  
25 cerning municipal government have been passed. It is generally  
26 agreed by the municipal administrators, legislators and attorneys  
27 that the Code should be procedurally recodified at this time so  
28 that its...its provisions can be arranged in a more orderly  
29 fashion and duplications removed. The bill is supported by the  
30 Illinois Municipal League. The task of procedural recodification  
31 is substantial as illustrated by House Bill 24 of the 1961  
32 Session and here it is. So on behalf of the other members of the  
33 Municipal Problems Commission, I urge you to approve this appro-

1 priation so that we may begin to implement this necessary re-  
2 codification.

3 PRESIDENT:

4 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill  
5 813 pass? Those in favor will vote Ayes, opposed Nay. The voting  
6 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question  
7 the Ayes are 49, the Nays are 1, with none Voting Present. Senate  
8 Bill 813 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
9 passed. Senate Bill 1496, Senator Kosinski.

10 SECRETARY:

11 Senate Bill 1496.

12 (Secretary reads title of bill)

13 3rd reading of the bill.

14 PRESIDENT:

15 Senator Kosinski.

16 SENATOR KOSINSKI:

17 Mr. President and Senators this is the appropriation for one  
18 of the finest court systems in the world. I seek a favorable  
19 roll call.

20 PRESIDENT:

21 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill  
22 1496 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The voting  
23 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question  
24 the Ayes are 49, the Nays are 3, with none Voting Present. Senate  
25 Bill 1496 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
26 passed. Senate Bill 1499, Senator Course.

27 SECRETARY:

28 Senate Bill 1499.

29 (Secretary reads title of bill)

30 3rd reading of the bill.

31 PRESIDENT:

32 Any...Senator Course.

33 SENATOR COURSE:

1 Thank you, Mr. President. Senate Bill 1499 provides the  
2 supplemental appropriation of fourteen million dollars to the  
3 Department of Revenue. It's for income tax refund payments. If  
4 there are any questions, I'd be happy to answer them, if not I'd  
5 request a favorable roll call.

6 PRESIDENT:

7 Senator Bell.

8 SENATOR BELL:

9 Senator Course, Department of Revenue has owed me fifty dollars  
10 since 1972. Do you think maybe they can find it out of this...good  
11 thank you, Charlie.

12 SENATOR COURSE:

13 Senator Bell I'll pay it out of my own pocket.

14 SENATOR BELL:

15 You lose everything out of your pocket.

16 PRESIDENT:

17 Any further discussion? The question is shall Senate Bill  
18 1499 pass? Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The voting  
19 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On this  
20 question the Ayes are 51, the Nays are none, with none Voting Present.  
21 Senate Bill 1499 having received the constitutional majority is  
22 declared passed. Senate Bill 1500, Senator Lane.

23 SENATOR LANE:

24 Yes Sir, Mr. President. Inasmuch as there are fifteen pro-  
25 posed amendments to Senate Bill 1500 and the time is running short,  
26 I'd like to suggest that possibly we could give the weekend to the  
27 Senators to digest those amendments and put off the hearing of the  
28 amendments until early Monday morning.

29 PRESIDENT:

30 Senate Bill 1500 has been requested for deferment. The fifteen  
31 amendments have been printed and are on the members desk. It is  
32 perhaps propitious that it is deferred because the members will  
33 have the entire weekend to familiarize themselves with those



1 amendments. So that on Monday there will not be anyone here to  
2 say they didn't know what the amendments provided and things of  
3 that nature. We will set a special hour of 11:00 o'clock, well  
4 we won't say what time but there'll be a special period of time  
5 set aside on Monday for dealing with this bill and its amendments.  
6 Is there leave? Leave is granted. House Bill on 3rd reading. House  
7 Bill 5, Senator Knuppel. House Bill 44, Senator Kenneth Hall.

8 SECRETARY:

9 House Bill 44...

10 PRESIDENT:

11 No, no...just a moment. House Bill 47, Senator Graham. Senator  
12 Graham, you want to call it? Read the bill.

13 SECRETARY:

14 House Bill 47.

15 (Secretary reads title of bill)

16 3rd reading of the bill.

17 PRESIDENT:

18 Senator Graham.

19 SENATOR GRAHAM:

20 Mr. President, members of the Senate, this bill came out of  
21 Elections without any opposition that permits voters in school elections  
22 who cannot read English language and disabled to have the assistance  
23 of two election judges, a friend or a relative which would be more  
24 helpful to him. I ask for favorable roll call.

25 PRESIDENT:

26 Any further discussion? The question is shall House Bill 47 pass?  
27 Those in favor will vote Aye, opposed Nay. The voting is open. Have  
28 all voted who wish? Take the record. On this question the Ayes are  
29 46, the Nays are none, with none Voting Present. House Bill 47  
30 having received the constitutional majority is declared passed.  
31 House Bill 65, Senator Knuppel. House Bill 66, Senator Don Moore.  
32 Read the bill.

33 SECRETARY:

34 House Bill 66.

1 (Secretary reads title of bill)

2 3rd reading of the bill.

3 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

4 Senator Don Moore.

5 SENATOR DONMOORE:

6 Thank you, Mr. President. This is a series of bills dealing  
7 that amend the Criminal Code. This is one of the series. What  
8 this bill does is directs that any witness appearing before a Grand  
9 Jury shall have the right to appear with counsel, that the witness  
10 shall be informed of his rights before appearing, the attorney  
11 appearing shall take no part in the proceedings other than to advise  
12 his client of his rights, if any indictments related to a witness'  
13 testimony are returned the witness must be provided with a transcript  
14 of his testimony. This is a similar bill I believe that Senator  
15 Nudelman had. A Senate Bill that we passed out of here a few weeks  
16 ago. I know of no objection to the bill, I'd be happy to answer any  
17 questions.

18 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

19 Senator Wooten.

20 SENATOR WOOTEN:

21 Yes, Senator Moore, I...I am generally in sympathy with these  
22 bills but I thought they were the basic bills are not before us  
23 yet. Were we going to act on these...ahead of those?

24 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

25 Senator Don Moore.

26 SENATOR MOORE:

27 The other three bills that the State's attorneys are concerned  
28 with did come out of Judiciary Committee yesterday with the unani-  
29 mous vote. They were reported today and they'll be on the Calendar  
30 Monday, Senator Wooten.

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

32 Senator Wooten.

33 SENATOR WOOTEN:

1 Well it just seemed to me that in a proper sequence of events  
2 we probably ought to determine the fate of those bills first  
3 before addressing this.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

5 Senator Moore.

6 SENATOR MOORE:

7 Take it from the record, Mr. President.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9 Take it from the record. House Bill 71, Senator Fawell. Do  
10 you wish to call the bill? Read the bill.

11 SECRETARY:

12 House Bill 71.

13 (Secretary reads title of bill)

14 3rd reading of the bill.

15 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

16 Senator Fawell.

17 SENATOR FAWELL:

18 Mr. President, members of the Senate, this bill does as the  
19 Calendar indicates. It instructs the Parole Board to evaluate at  
20 least once within a two year period whether or not a person who is  
21 on parole should be discharged. I know of no opposition to the bill  
22 and ask for a favorable roll call.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

24 Is there further...Senator Graham.

25 SENATOR GRAHAM:

26 I might make a note of the fact, that the Pardon and Parole  
27 Board didn't appear. They have indicated, however, that they have some  
28 reservations about this bill and they think that the statutory to  
29 the authority to adopt by rule the procedure contained in this bill,  
30 they're afraid of that. It's the Board's position at this point  
31 in time that the onerous should be upon the parole supervisor to  
32 submit the request for a final discharge from parole. I might  
33 make known the fact that although they didn't appear in direct

1 opposition to it, they're not wholeheartedly in support of it and  
2 they as Senator Netsch might say, they're rather ambivalent.

3 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

4 Is there further discussion? Senator Rock.

5 SENATOR ROCK:

6 Thank you, Mr. President. Perhaps I missed the comment, but  
7 my understanding is that the members of the Board is opposed to  
8 this. Is that correct Senator or do you know?

9 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

10 Senator Fawell.

11 SENATOR FAWELL:

12 As I understand it the Board is not opposed. No one appeared  
13 in opposition to it. It merely states that within a two year  
14 period that there should be at least a hearing within a two year  
15 period which doesn't seem unreasonable and the information that  
16 was given to me was that the Board had no objection to that that  
17 they...that they feel as though they would be living up to  
18 that criteria anyway and it does seem if someone's on parole that  
19 at least once during a two year continuous two year period that  
20 there ought to be some evaluation. That's all that the bill does  
21 but no one in either the House or the Senate appeared in opposition  
22 and my understanding was that the Board was not in opposition, now  
23 ...this is the first knowledge I have of any feeling that there  
24 might be any opposition.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26 Senator Wooten.

27 SENATOR WOOTEN:

28 I am in support of this bill but it, I do recall a statement  
29 to the effect that they are, they now have a schedule for reviewing  
30 these matters on a sliding scale from 6 months to I think the most  
31 extreme cases 2½ years and they did not feel that it was  
32 necessary but if we wanted to do it, it certainly wouldn't hurt  
33 anything. But I do recall that quasi objection being made.

1 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

2 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill  
3 just a moment. Senator Fawell do you wish to close the debate?  
4 The question is shall House Bill 71 pass? All those in favor say...  
5 vote Aye, all those opposed vote No. The voting is open. Have  
6 all those voted who wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes  
7 are 43, the Nays are none. House Bill 71 having received the  
8 constitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 90,  
9 Senator Ozinga. Read the bill.

10 SECRETARY:

11 House Bill 90.

12 (Secretary reads title of bill)

13 3rd reading of the bill.

14 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

15 Senator Ozinga.

16 SENATOR OZINGA:

17 Mr. President, members of the Senate all that this bill does  
18 really is to amend the Municipal Code and namely the Section of  
19 dealing with the Police and Fire Commissioners Act and that portion  
20 that requires the eligibility list following examination to be  
21 posted within 60 days after the taking of the examination and to  
22 require persons that are appearing on that list that have military  
23 credit coming to apply for that military credit and claim such  
24 military credit within 10 days after they're put on that list other-  
25 wise it shall be deemed waived. And...the appointment...after  
26 their appointment it still shall be subject of course to the final  
27 physical examination other requirements of the act and I would  
28 appreciate a favorable roll call. This does not however apply to  
29 the City of Chicago so I might get that in right now.

30 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

31 Is there further discussion? The question is shall House  
32 Bill 90 pass? All those in favor vote Aye, all those opposed No.  
33 The voting is open. (Machine cut off) all those voted who wish?

1 Take the record. On that question the Ayes are 41, the Nays are  
2 none. House Bill 90 having received the constitutional majority  
3 is declared passed. House Bill 91, Senator Berning. Read the  
4 bill.

5 SECRETARY:

6 House Bill 91.

7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

8 3rd reading of the bill.

9 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

10 Senator Berning.

11 SENATOR BERNING:

12 Thank you, Mr. President. This House Bill 91 is an amendment  
13 to the Local Improvements Act which I remind the members of the  
14 Senate is a permissive act. Sets up the prerogative for counties  
15 to enter into improvement programs but strictly on a permissive  
16 basis. This bill expands the definitions under Section 2702 of  
17 those things that the county may undertake. More importantly the  
18 final part of House Bill 91 provides for a rescinding of action  
19 as provided under Paragraph 2704. The Committee on Local Imp-  
20 rovements may initiate an improvement program but there has been  
21 no provision for that action to be challenged and rescinded. The  
22 amendment by House Bill 91 provides for the revoking of such a  
23 resolution. I will be willing to attempt to answer questions.

24 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

25 Senator Glass.

26 SENATOR GLASS:

27 Well, thank you, Mr. President. Senator Berning, does this  
28 apply to counties only?

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30 Senator Berning.

31 SENATOR BERNING:

32 Yes, this is under Chapter 34 of the Counties Act.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1 Senator Glass.

2 SENATOR GLASS:

3 And then with respect to the method of rescision by the owners,  
4 home owners, how many or what percentage must petition to have the  
5 action rescinded?

6 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

7 Senator Berning.

8 SENATOR BERNING:

9 These improvements are normally prepared or to be carried out  
10 in a relatively small area, subdivisions. So the resolution, let me  
11 just refer to you quickly, a resolution adopted without a petition  
12 shall be revoked by the county board without further action on  
13 the improvement sought if the owners of record of more than one half  
14 of the property of butting.

15 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

16 Is there further discussion? Senator Berning wishes...do you  
17 wish to close the debate?

18 SENATOR BERNING:

19 I would appreciate a favorable roll call, Mr. President.

20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

21 The question is shall House Bill 91 pass? All those in favor  
22 vote Aye, all those opposed No. The voting is open. (Machine  
23 cut off) those voted who wish? Take the record. On that question  
24 the Ayes are 40, the Nays are none. House Bill 91 having received  
25 the constitutional majority is declared passed. House Bill 111,  
26 Senator Howard Mohr. House Bill 114, Senator Knuppel - Johns.  
27 House Bill 121, Senator Glass. Read the bill. Just a moment,  
28 Senator Rock for what purpose do you rise?

29 SENATOR ROCK:

30 Well, Senator Glass and I in committee in subsequent to that  
31 did discuss an amendment. I do have an amendment ready which I  
32 would at least would like to give it a run.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1 A...bill will, the request is to bring the bill back to the  
2 order of 2nd reading. Do we have leave? Leave is granted. The  
3 bill is now on 2nd reading. Senator Glass.

4 SENATOR GLASS:

5 I'd...I'd be happy to consider the amendment. I did discuss  
6 it with Senator Rock. I have not yet seen it.

7 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

8 Senator Rock.

9 SENATOR ROCK:

10 Well, why don't I give you a copy...can we get back to it  
11 later? I'll give you a copy now and then you can have your staff  
12 check it over the weekend or something.

13 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

14 Well, the bill...take it from the record. The bill will be  
15 back, it is back on 3rd reading now. House Bill 122, Senator  
16 Bloom. House Bill 132, Senator Knuppel. House Bill 138, Senator  
17 McCarthy. House Bill 145, Seantor Regner. Read the bill.

18 SECRETARY:

19 House Bill 145.

20 (Secretary reads title of bill)

21 3rd reading of the bill.

22 SENATOR REGNER:

23 Mr. President, members of the Senate. House Bill 145 permits  
24 application in person for absentee ballots up to one day prior to  
25 the election. Currently it's three days. This bill seeks to  
26 accommodate voters who don't know three days prior to election that  
27 they will be out of town on election day and I'd ask favorable roll  
28 call.

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30 Is there further discussion? Question is shall House Bill 145  
31 pass? All those in favor vote Aye, all those opposed No. The  
32 voting is open. (Machine cut off) all those voted who wish? Take  
33 the record. On that question the Ayes are 44, the Nays are none.



1 House Bill 145 having received the constitutional majority is  
2 declared passed. House Bill 169, Senator Brady. House Bill 172,  
3 Senator Kenneth Hall. House Bill 178, Senator Egan. House Bill  
4 182, Senator Harber Hall. Read the bill.

5 SECRETARY:

6 House Bill 182.

7 (Secretary reads title of bill)

8 3rd reading of the bill.

9 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

10 Senator Harber Hall.

11 SENATOR HARBER HALL:

12 Mr. President, fellow Senators this bill just doubles the  
13 amount of exemption for spouses of deceased in respect to the  
14 inheritance tax from twenty thousand to forty thousand dollars. We  
15 have previously passed bills that did virtually the same. This  
16 bill does not include other...beneficiaries, other relatives  
17 but it does the principal spouse. I recommend it for your  
18 consideration and approval.

19 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

20 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill  
21 182 pass? All those in favor vote Aye, all those opposed No. The  
22 voting is open. (Machine cut off) voted who wish? Take the  
23 record. On that question the Ayes are 45, the Nays are 2. House  
24 Bill 182 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
25 passed. House Bill 187, Senator Bell. House Bill 190, Senator  
26 Bell. House Bill 191. House Bill 195, Senator Bloom. House Bill  
27 202, Senator Wooten. House Bill 216, Senator Regner. Read the bill.

28 SECRETARY:

29 House Bill 216.

30 (Secretary reads title of bill)

31 3rd reading of the bill.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

33 Senator Regner.

1 SENATOR EGAN:

2 Mr. President, members of the Senate this House Bill 216 is  
3 similar to a Senate Bill we passed out of here a couple of weeks  
4 ago and it increases the amount of money a township can allocate and  
5 spend for senior citizen activities from the current limit of  
6 ten thousand dollars to a limit of twenty thousand dollars. Ask  
7 for favorable roll call.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9 Is there further discussion? Question is shall House Bill  
10 216 pass? All those in favor vote Aye, all those opposed No. The  
11 voting is open. (Machine cut off) voted who wish? Take the  
12 record. On that question the Ayes are 44, the Nays are 3. House  
13 Bill 216 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
14 passed. House Bill 223, Senator Lemke. House Bill 230, Senator  
15 Kosinski. Read the bill.

16 SECRETARY:

17 House Bill 230.

18 (Secretary reads title of bill)

19 3rd reading of the bill.

20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

21 Senator Kosinski.

22 SENATOR KOSINSKI:

23 Mr. President and Senators that's all this bill does, it says  
24 it specifies that the statements of economic interest are to be filed  
25 in by typing or hand printing so clear so they can read it and that  
26 the full post office address of the person filing be set in the  
27 same statement. It's a simple bill. The problem we've been  
28 having is that the mail has been coming back,...because they can't  
29 read it...so they all ask you to just print it or have it typed.  
30 And I ask for a favorable roll call.

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

32 Is there further discussion? The question is shall House  
33 Bill 230 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The

1. voting is open. (Machine cut off) voted who wish? Take the record.  
2. On that question the Ayes are 46, the Nays are 1. House Bill  
3. 230 having received the constitutional majority is declared passed.  
4. House Bill 278. House Bill 304, Senator Don Moore.

5. SECRETARY:

6. House Bill 304.

7. (Secretary reads title of bill)

8. 3rd reading of the bill.

9. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

10. Senator Don Moore.

11. SENATOR DON MOORE:

12. Thank you, Mr. President, members of the Senate. House Bill  
13. 304 amends the Wage Assignment Act and changes the Act which sets  
14. out the form of the demand for a wage assignment by extending to  
15. the...from two days which is the present law to five days, the amount  
16. of time allowed for an employee to present his defense. This is to  
17. harmonize the Section dealing with demands for wage assignments  
18. with other provisions of the Wage Assignment Act which provides  
19. for five days and in fact there's one Section in the Act that  
20. gives them two days, the other Section gives five days. We're  
21. changing the two to five to make it uniform. I know of no objection.  
22. I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

24. Is there further discussion? The question is shall House  
25. Bill 304 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The  
26. voting is open. Have all those voted who wish? Take the record.  
27. On that question the Ayes are 46, the Nays are none. House Bill  
28. 304 having received the constitutional majority is declared passed.  
29. House Bill 322, Senator Glass. Read the bill.

30. ACTING SECRETARY: (MR. FERNANDES)

31. House Bill 322.

32. (Secretary reads title of bill)

33. 3rd reading of the bill.

1. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
2. Senator Glass.  
3. SENATOR GLASS:  
4. Thank you, Mr. President and Senators. House Bill 322 provides  
5. for a charitable bus registration plate with a reduced fee to  
6. \$5.00. I know of no opposition, would ask for a favorable roll call.  
7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
8. Is there further discussion? Question is shall House Bill  
9. 304 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The voting  
10. is open. (Machine cut off) voted who wish? Take the record. On  
11. that question the Ayes are 44, the Nays are none. House Bill 322  
12. having received the constitutional majority is declared passed.  
13. House Bill 325, Senator Schaffer. Read the bill.  
14. SECRETARY:  
15. House Bill 325.  
16. (Secretary reads title of bill)  
17. 3rd reading of the bill.  
18. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)  
19. Senator Schaffer.  
20. SENATOR SCHAFFER:  
21. This bill merely deletes the prohibition for municipal  
22. employees to serve on local mass transit districts. It originally  
23. would have allowed elected officials, it's been amended in the  
24. Senate to only allow local municipal employees to serve on mass  
25. transit districts. The only way I can relate this prohibition is  
26. that this prohibition had been in the RTA, Milton Pikarski would  
27. not have been allowed to serve on the mass transit board. We  
28. find in our area that we don't have a great deal of mass transit  
29. expertise and some of the individuals who have the most knowledge  
30. work for the various municipalities running the local mass transit  
31. districts and the city's desire to be able to appoint these  
32. individuals to represent the city's interests on the mass transit  
33. districts. I know of no opposition to the bill, appreciate a

1. favorable roll call.

2. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3. Is there further discussion? The question is shall House

4. Bill 325 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The

5. voting is open. Have all those voted who wish? Take the record.

6. On that question the Ayes are 35, the Nays are 1, 4 Voting Present.

7. House Bill 325 having received the constitutional majority is

8. declared passed. House Bill 342, Senator Netsch. House Bill 354,

9. Senator Knuppel. House Bill 360, Senator Weaver. Move the bill,

10. read the bill.

11. SECRETARY:

12. House Bill 360.

13. (Secretary reads title of bill)

14. 3rd reading of the bill.

15. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

16. Senator Weaver.

17. SENATOR WEAVER:

18. Thank you, Mr. President. House Bill 360, as amended, provides

19. for discretionary suspension or revocation of a driver's license

20. of an operator unlawfully passing a school bus. This bill was

21. amended in accordance with the Secretary of State's request and I'd

22. ask for a favorable roll call.

23. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

24. Is there further discussion? Senator Bruce.

25. SENATOR BRUCE:

26. I rise in opposition to the legislation. It appears to me

27. that the penalty for this is so severe...to make the law almost

28. unenforceable by any State's Attorney. The problem is if a fellow

29. goes over a top of a small crest and finds a school bus what you're

30. telling him to do is the best thing is to hit it, because if he

31. goes around it and the stop sign is out, the State's Attorney has got

32. to take a criminal action and he'll lose his license...moving traffic

33. violation. I don't understand why this is such a terrible Act

1 it's a...everyone tries to avoid school buses do not pass them  
2 it's certainly not going to make it any easier or harder for school  
3 children to get on and off buses.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

5 Senator Glass. Oh, Senator Weaver did you wish...Senator  
6 Glass.

7 SENATOR GLASS:

8 Thank you, Mr. President. I would like to respond to Senator  
9 Bruce. It so happens that I was in the House Motor Vehicle Laws  
10 Committee yesterday, Senator Bruce, and this bill had gone  
11 through there. Some of the legislation we passed has a similar  
12 provision but it calls for a mandatory suspension. If an individual  
13 is convicted of passing a school bus in roads because there are  
14 serious cases where this has happened and...in the course of our  
15 hearings there were some complaints specifically about the failure  
16 to enforce that law and once it is enforced the difficulty because  
17 of the minimal punishment. Now what the Motor Vehicle Laws  
18 Committee in the House pointed out to me yesterday was that they  
19 insisted on the amendment that Senator Weaver has added and that  
20 is to make this not a mandatory revocation but allowing the  
21 Secretary of State to do so. I believe it provides that it's dis-  
22 cretionary, he may do so rather than making it mandatory so he  
23 doesn't have to do it in each case and as such I think it's a  
24 fair provision.

25 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

26 Senator Wooten.

27 SENATOR WOOTEN:

28 Mr. President and colleagues I'm not a lawyer but it seems  
29 to me that we are consistently trying to address problems by  
30 piling on penalties. That does not address the problem. That  
31 enables you to exact some vengeance and satisfy your feelings about  
32 it, but it really doesn't address the problem, doesn't move one  
33 half step toward a solution of the problem. I...I just think

1 it's attacking it from the wrong end.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3 Senator Nudelman.

4 SENATOR NUDELMAN:

5 I was going to say what Senator Wooten said, I'm amazed.

6 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

7 Good. Is there further discussion? Senator Nimrod.

8 SENATOR NIMROD:

9 Just...just a question. Doesn't the Secretary of State...  
10 don't these agencies already have this power to take that action  
11 if they so see fit without the law?

12 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

13 Senator Weaver.

14 SENATOR WEAVER:

15 No he does not.

16 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

17 Is there further discussion? Senator Weaver may close the debate.

18 SENATOR WEAVER:

19 Thank you, Mr. President. Well, I think with the bill changed  
20 from mandatory to discretionary by the Secretary that it makes it  
21 a good bill and I would appreciate a favorable roll call.

22 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

23 The question is shall House Bill 360 pass? Those in favor  
24 vote Aye, those opposed No. The voting is open. (Machine cut  
25 off) voted who wish? Have all those voted who wish? Take the  
26 record. On that question House Bill 360 not having received the  
27 constitutional majority is declared lost. The vote being 14 to...  
28 14 Ayes and 26 Nays and 2 Voting Present. House Bill 360 is  
29 declared lost. House Bill 372, Senator Weaver.

30 SECRETARY:

31 House Bill 372.

32 (Secretary reads title of bill)

33

1 3rd reading of the bill.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3 Senator Weaver.

4 SENATOR WEAVER:

5 Thank you, Mr. President. This merely allows the county  
6 board to set the per diem and travel allowances for the zoning  
7 board of appeals. I move its adoption.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

9 Is there further discussion? Question is shall House Bill 372  
10 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The voting is  
11 open. Have all those voted who wish? Take the...take the  
12 record. On that question the Ayes are 46, the Nays are none. House  
13 Bill 372 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
14 passed. House Bill 378, Senator Kosinski. Read the bill. Hold  
15 the bill. Take it out of the record. House Bill 402, Senator  
16 Latherow. Read the bill.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 402.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 3rd reading of the bill.

21 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22 Senator Latherow.

23 SENATOR LATHEROW:

24 Thank you, Mr. President. This bill effects only state roads  
25 it's no longer, through the amendment, effects any county or township  
26 roads. It requires that the mailbox turnout that sufficient re-  
27 surface of similar material or macadamize material for sufficient  
28 turnout. I'd appreciate a favorable roll call.

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

30 Is there further discussion? Question is shall House Bill 402  
31 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed No. The voting is  
32 open. (Machine cut off) voted who wish? Take the record. On  
33 that question the Ayes are 30, the Nays are 6, 6 Voting Present.



1 House Bill 402 having received the constitutional majority is  
2 declared passed. Senator...Senator Morris. There is a request  
3 for a verification and I presume you mean of the...positive  
4 votes. The Secretary will read the affirmative vote.

5 SECRETARY:

6 The following voted in the affirmative: Berning, Chew,  
7 Course, Daley, Davidson, Dougherty, Glass, Graham, Harris, Joyce,  
8 Knuppel, Kosinski, Latherow, Lemke, Merritt, Mitchler, Howard Mohr,  
9 Nimrod, Nudelman, Ozinga, Palmer, Philip, Regner, Roe, Romano,  
10 Schaffer, Shapiro, Vadalabene, Weaver and Welsh.

11 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

12 Just a moment. Is Senator Chew on the Floor? Take him off  
13 the roll. Senator Ozinga on the Floor? Senator Latherow moves to  
14 postpone consideration. Consideration is postponed. House Bill  
15 405, Senator Howard Mohr. House Bill 419, Senator Romano. Senator  
16 Romano, read the bill.

17 SECRETARY:

18 House Bill 419.

19 (Secretary reads title of bill)

20 3rd reading of the bill.

21 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

22 Senator Romano.

23 SENATOR ROMANO:

24 Mr. President, members of the Senate, this bill amends the  
25 personnel code that permits payment for unused leave for personal  
26 business, sickness and vacation upon termination. This bill then  
27 was amended and adopted in the House that it provides in substance  
28 that the commencement of retirement or disability benefits shall be  
29 deferred until the approved service credit for vacation periods,  
30 sick leaves has ended. This has been approved by the Pension  
31 Laws Commission. I would urge a yes vote on this bill.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

33 Is there further...Senator Berning.

1 SENATOR BERNING:

2 Thank you, Mr. President. My position and opposition is not  
3 new. I have long opposed utilization of sick...unused sick  
4 leave for retirement purposes. But now this is going even further  
5 and instead of providing a half credit it's providing full credit  
6 for this unused time. Ladies and Gentlemen of the Senate, sick  
7 leave is a...an accomodation that we provide for our employees. They  
8 may use it if they find it necessary but there should not be any  
9 implication that this is a...an added benefit for which they should  
10 be compensated. I can tell you quite clearly that the Bureau of  
11 the Budget estimates that this would cost an annual one and a half  
12 million dollars and it is in my opinion unwarranted. I regret  
13 having to oppose a measure sponsored by the honorable Senator  
14 Romano but this is contrary to good business practice and merely  
15 is adding an additional financial burden. I would request that  
16 this bill be rejected.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

18 Senator Wooten.

19 SENATOR WOOTEN:

20 Mr. President, I too am quite reluctant to speak in opposition  
21 to Senator Romano, the Chairman of the Board, and one of our most  
22 distinguished colleagues but I share the reservations voiced by  
23 Senator Berning. It...it seems to me to go beyond the whole  
24 purpose of sick leave, personal leave and so on. Plus the fact,  
25 that I don't know whether members of the Body have been paying  
26 much attention but I think it's rather instructive to thumb through  
27 the pages of our Calendar to see all the exceptions, additions and  
28 amendments upward that we're making on pensions. I...I suggest,  
29 I submit that this has to stop somewhere.. We're going to find  
30 ourselves paying more in pensions than anything else and...this  
31 seems to me just to go beyond the...what is normally allowed in  
32 pension accounting and I would oppose the bill.

33 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

1 Is there further...debate? Senator Romano may close the  
2 debate.

3 SENATOR ROMANO:

4 Mr. President and members of the Senate. This bill was  
5 amended in the House. I don't believe you are reading from the  
6 amendment. It says that when they have used this time up then  
7 their pension would start. Not prior, it would not be used as  
8 a pension credit. So I...I would...it's been approved and I  
9 would urge the membership to vote for this bill.

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

11 Is there further...that's it. Senator Course.

12 SENATOR COURSE:

13 Yes, Mr. President, members of the Senate, I have opposed this  
14 type of legislation in the past but after hearing the arguments  
15 in favor of this legislation from people who are involved in this  
16 here, there's nothing wrong with this. If a person has sick leave  
17 coming and...he doesn't get this way, what he's going do then is  
18 ...when it's time for him to retire if he's got three months sick  
19 leave coming he'll just start taking days off until he accumulates  
20 his...his three months sick leave. So I'd sooner have it this  
21 way than have the...at least you know you've got them employed this  
22 way. The other way with...the man tells you he's home sick all  
23 the time...taking his accumulated sick time well you got them  
24 employed and you haven't got them employed and you can't run a  
25 department of an agency like that. I think this is good legislation  
26 and should be passed.

27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

28 (Machine cut off) further debate? The question is shall Senate  
29 Bill 419, House Bill 419 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those  
30 opposed vote Nay. The voting is open. Have all voted who wish?  
31 Take the record. On that question the Ayes are 33, the Nays are 3,  
32 1 Voting Present. House Bill 419 having received the constitutional  
33 majority is declared passed. 422, Senator Don Moore. Senate Bill...

1 House Bill 442, Senator Daley.

2 SECRETARY:

3 House Bill 442.

4 (Secretary reads title of bill)

5 3rd reading of the bill.

6 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7 Senator Daley.

8 SENATOR DALEY:

9 Mr. President, fellow Senators. This bill expands the coverage  
10 of disabled children who are survivors on the provisions of the  
11 judges retirement article. It allows child benefits to continue  
12 after the age of 18 where the child is physically or mentally  
13 disabled. I ask for a favorable roll call.

14 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

15 Is there debate? The question is shall House Bill 422  
16 pass? Those in favor vote Ayes, those opposed Nay. The voting  
17 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that  
18 question the Ayes are 41, the Nays are none, none Voting Present.  
19 House Bill 442 having received the constitutional majority is  
20 declared passed. House Bill 467, Senator Knuppel. Senator Knuppel  
21 on 467. Senate Bill 470, Senator Bloom. House Bill 474, Senator  
22 Knuppel. House Bill 487, Senator Demuzio. Senate Bill 491,  
23 Senator Bloom. House Bill 495, Senator Knuppel. House Bill 516,  
24 Senator Lemke. 516. 517, Senator Lemke. 524, Senator Graham.  
25 Read the bill.

26 SECRETARY:

27 House Bill 524.

28 (Secretary reads title of bill)

29 3rd reading of the bill.

30 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

31 Senator Graham.

32 SENATOR GRAHAM:

33 This bill deals with counties, townships election of board

740526  
3rd Reading  
6 to 75  
P.R.C.

1 members. It's similar now since it was amended by request of  
2 Senator Donnewald to a bill that has already passed out of here.  
3 I ask for a favorable roll call.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5 Is there debate? The question is shall House Bill 524 pass?  
6 Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The voting is  
7 open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question  
8 the Ayes are 45, the Nays are none, none Voting Present. House  
9 Bill 524 having received the constitutional majority is declared  
10 passed. House Bill 526, Senator Graham. Senator Graham on 526?  
11 The next bill.

12 SECRETARY:

13 House Bill 526.

14 (Secretary reads title of bill)

15 3rd reading of the bill.

16 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

17 Senator Graham.

18 SENATOR GRAHAM:

19 This bill is amended by...through cooperation and...conversa-  
20 tion with the Democrats, the other members as...now no opposition  
21 dealing with filing of primary petitions for the two major parties  
22 and the independence and I ask for a favorable roll call.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24 Is there debate? Senator Wooten.

25 SENATOR WOOTEN:

26 Yes, I...I rise in opposition to this. I realize that we're  
27 going to have some difference of opinion here but I personally  
28 believe the option should be left opened, for someone to file after  
29 a primary and compete. I realize that I could be the victim of  
30 that as well as someone else. I simply believe you ought to  
31 leave the process open and I...the language has been changed.  
32 I didn't understand the prior language and this is somewhat clearer  
33 but still the thrust of the bill remains objectionable and I will

1 oppose it.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR DONNEWALD)

3 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill...  
4 Senator Philip.

5 SENATOR PHILIP:

6 Yes, I just wanted to make a few comments. If I understand  
7 this bill correctly and we...we've had some things happen, I  
8 think, in the City of Chicago that in my judgement have not been  
9 good for the system at all. And what has happened, you've  
10 had some so called Democrats. who get knocked off in the primary,  
11 come back and file as independents and then happen to get elected  
12 in November and then they come over to the House of Representatives  
13 and they sit over as full fledged Democrats. Now we've seen it  
14 happen in about three or four districts and what you have eliminated  
15 completely is any kind of Republican representation in that  
16 legislative district. This is a good bill and it should be passed  
17 and if you want to run as a Democrat or a Republican in the  
18 "primie", well dammit do it.

19 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

20 Senator Morris.

21 SENATOR MORRIS:

22 I have one question that bothers me is, we have a whole  
23 system in Illinois designed for independent candidates which is  
24 grossly discriminatory toward an independent candidate and I agree  
25 with Senator Philip that if you want to run as an independent you  
26 ought to run as an independent. But I...I would wonder if  
27 Senator Graham who is an expert in this area of election laws  
28 could answer for me if it would be conceivable to amend the laws  
29 so that it's not so difficult requiring the five to eight per cent  
30 of the registered voters or whatever it is to get on the ballot  
31 for independents, where it's only a half of a per cent for a  
32 regular party candidate and maybe if that were lowered there would  
33 not be this problem of people switching quickly from party to

1 independent after an election.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3 Senator Graham.

4 SENATOR GRAHAM:

5 I have no real intention of amending the bill at this time. It's  
6 been on 3rd reading, it's been called back for amendment. The bill  
7 does exactly what we ask it to do. The big election code will be  
8 coming up pretty soon that...that will deal with that if you  
9 want to amend that Section of the thing, let's do it then and  
10 leave this bill alone.

11 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12 Senator Morris. Is there further debate? The question is  
13 shall House Bill 526 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed  
14 vote Nay. The voting is open. (Machine cut off) all voted who  
15 wish? Take the record. On that question the Ayes are 28, the  
16 Nays are none...9, 3 Voting Present. Motion to postpone. House Bill  
17 526 is on the order of postponed consideration. House Bill 527,  
18 Senator Knuppel. House Bill 532, Senator Kosinski. Read the bill.

19 SECRETARY:

20 House Bill 532.

21 (Secretary reads title of bill)

22 3rd reading of the bill.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24 Senator Kosinski.

25 SENATOR KOSINSKI:

26 Mr. President and members of the Senate. House Bill 532  
27 amends the Chicago Policemen's Annuity and Benefit Fund, Article  
28 of the Illinois Pension Code to provide that the annuity for the  
29 children of deceased policemen. Instead of taking effect as we...  
30 as Senator Berning had presented in the amendment which we accepted  
31 instead of on July 1, 1975 it'll take effect at the date of the  
32 policemen's death whichever is later. Mr. President, I ask all

33

1 Senators for a favorable roll call.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill 531  
4 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The  
5 voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On  
6 that question the Ayes are 41, the Nays are none, none Voting  
7 Present. House Bill 532 having received the constitutional  
8 majority is declared passed. House Bill 533, Senator Lemke. Read  
9 the bill.

10 SECRETARY:

11 House Bill 533.

12 (Secretary reads title of bill)

13 3rd reading of the bill.

14 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

15 Senator Lemke.

16 SENATOR LEMKE:

17 This is a bill that clarifies the provisions in the Act...  
18 sets forth...defines the disability for which a child annuity will  
19 be paid beyond the age of 18 of children of...it's been  
20 amended by putting a date in there of July, 1975 for current  
21 annuitants...and on the date by Mr. Berning. I ask for a favorable  
22 roll call.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill 533  
25 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The voting  
26 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that  
27 question the Ayes are 41, the Nays are none, none Voting Present.  
28 House Bill 533 having received the constitutional majority is  
29 declared passed. House Bill 537, Senator Bell. House Bill 540,  
30 Senator Rock. 540,...House Bill 553, Harber Hall. Senator  
31 Harber Hall, 553. House Bill 554, Senator Graham. 554. Read  
32 the bill.

33 SECRETARY:



1 House Bill 554.

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 3rd reading of the bill.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5 Senator Graham.

6 SENATOR GRAHAM:

7 Mr. President and members of the Senate, what this does is  
8 exactly what the title says...with one amendment it changed the  
9 number of signatures from 10% to 5% of those who voted in the last  
10 municipal election raising the number of signatures necessary to  
11 initiate a backdoor referendum.

12 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

13 Is there further debate? Senator Morris.

14 SENATOR MORRIS:

15 Did I hear correctly, this raises the number of signatures  
16 required for a backdoor referendum?

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18 Senator Graham.

19 SENATOR GRAHAM:

20 You weren't listening Senator Morris, I said yes. It was 10% and it  
21 was amended down to 5. It raises it from where it now is to 5%.

22 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

23 Senator Morris.

24 SENATOR MORRIS:

25 I'm sorry I'm confused. You said it was 10% and this takes  
26 it to 5 and that raises it?

27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

28 Senator Graham.

29 SENATOR GRAHAM:

30 We'll go...we'll go through it again real slow. It used to  
31 be 1%...

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

33 ...Excuse me, Senator Graham...

1 SENATOR GRAHAM:

2 ...the bill provides...

3 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

4 ...Could we just have some order? The two gentlemen could  
5 hear one other. Senator Graham.

6 SENATOR GRAHAM:

7 It used to be 1%. The bill as introduced provided for 10%.  
8 The amendment reduces it to 5%.

9 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

10 Is there further debate? The question is shall House Bill 554  
11 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The voting  
12 is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that  
13 question the Ayes are 27, the Nays are 5, 2 Voting Present. House  
14 Bill 554 having failed to receive the constitutional majority is  
15 declared lost. Senator Kosinski arise.

16 SENATOR KOSINSKI:

17 This...this little fellow pushed the wrong finger. I must've  
18 had six fingers and I hit the red one. And I meant to hit the  
19 green one.

20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

21 Senator Kosinski wishes the record to show that he wished to  
22 have voted Aye on 554. Senator Graham you're putting the Chair  
23 in a very difficult situation, I..I waited a long time, if there is  
24 leave we can postpone, although I did declare the bill lost.  
25 Senator Graham.

26 SENATOR GRAHAM:

27 I...I've been in that difficult position too and I'm sorry you  
28 couldn't hear. I was asking to be...for you to postpone it.

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30 Senator Graham ask leave of the Body to have...House Bill  
31 554 put on the order of postponed consideration. Leave is granted.  
32 House Bill 553, Senator Harber Hall.

33 SECRETARY:

1 House Bill 553.

2 (Secretary reads title of bill)

3 3rd reading of the bill.

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5 For what purpose does Senator Harris rise?

6 SENATOR HARRIS:

7 Well, I'll defer it until we complete action on this bill.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

9 Senator Harber Hall.

10 SENATOR HARBER HALL:

11 This bill, Mr. President, provides that certain automobiles  
12 who are...that are designed for speeds of under 45 miles an hour,  
13 carry distinctive license plates. The need for this is because  
14 various companies are experimenting with new type automobiles in  
15 interest of energy conservation. One of these is an electric  
16 vehicle whose maximum speed is approximately 40 miles an hour.  
17 Because of this...and because some highways require...require  
18 a minimum speed faster than this, the Secretary of State would  
19 like to have distinguished license plates so they won't be picked  
20 up for violating that particular...law. I know of no objection,  
21 of course as I stated the Secretary of State initiated this piece  
22 of legislation and I solicit your vote.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24 Is there debate? Senator Wooten.

25 SENATOR WOOTEN:

26 I'm going to weasel just a little bit, Mr. President, I'm  
27 going to rise in support of this bill. I think it's a useful thing  
28 but I want to point out I think we are reaching a point of dimin-  
29 ishing effectiveness. We might consider slowing down for today  
30 because unless a bill is heartily agreed upon we're not going to  
31 pass anything more.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

33 The Chair would point out in six minutes we are to adjourn

1 for the weekend. Question is shall House Bill 553 pass? Those  
2 in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The voting is open.  
3 Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On that question the  
4 Ayes are 39, the Nays are none, 1 Voting Present. House Bill 553  
5 having received the constitutional majority is declared passed.  
6 For what purpose does Senator Harris rise?

7 SENATOR HARRIS:

8 Well, parliamentary inquiry, we are...we are off of 553, are  
9 we not?

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

11 That is...that is correct.

12 SENATOR HARRIS:

13 Yes. Well referring back to Senator Graham's bill, 554, I  
14 know leave was sought to postpone consideration. It just seems to  
15 me that a more appropriate procedure might be for a member who  
16 voted on the prevailing side to move to reconsider so that the  
17 ultimate integrity of that enactment would be preserved if in fact  
18 we ultimately enact. Seems to me rather than that leave of the  
19 Senate which may play some cloud on it I just want...the point  
20 is well taken, the bill was declared lost. It would take a motion  
21 to reconsider the vote by which the bill lost and it would have  
22 to be made by someone who voted in the negative.

23 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

24 Senator Sommer.

25 SENATOR SOMMER:

26 Mr. President, I'll make such a motion.

27 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

28 Senator Sommer has moved to reconsider the vote by which  
29 House Bill 554 lost. All in favor say Aye, all opposed. Bill  
30 is reconsidered. The bill is now on the order of 3rd reading.  
31 Senator Graham.

32 SENATOR GRAHAM:

33 We just leave it sit right on 3rd reading, it doesn't have

1 go...Alright.

2 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

3 That is correct. It was not postponed. It would not go  
4 to Secretary's Desk, remains on the order of 3rd reading. Senator  
5 Morris.

6 SENATOR MORRIS:

7 What...you know that bill...we voted on House Bill 554.  
8 The vote was 27 to 5 to 2. Am I to understand that vote is no  
9 longer matter of our record?

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

11 It will be a part of our record. The record was taken.  
12 There was a motion subsequent to that that the vote by which the  
13 bill lost be reconsidered. The vote was reconsidered. It will  
14 reflect that in the Journal. The bill is now on the order of  
15 3rd reading.

16 SENATOR MORRIS:

17 Do I understand then that the record will show the roll call  
18 on 554?

19 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

20 It will show the roll call on 554 and a subsequent motion that  
21 ...that bill...that it that roll call and the fact that the bill  
22 lost be reconsidered. Also rule that the motion to postpone con-  
23 sideration was out of order and that is why we went through the  
24 procedure of the motion to reconsider. Senator Demuzio.

25 SENATOR DEMUZIO:

26 Well, Mr. President, it's my understanding that we're about  
27 to adjourn. I would like leave of the Senate to to take House  
28 Bill 2998 that's on 3rd reading, that's a deficiency appropriation  
29 for Education and Registration. Ask leave of the Senate to have  
30 that considered at this time.

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

32 Senator Demuzio has asked leave to have House Bill 2998  
33 considered at this point. Is there leave? Leave is granted.

1. Senator Kenneth Hall for what purpose do you rise?

2. SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

3. Well if ... if I'm in order now I'd like to ... there was a  
4. bill assigned to me this morning, if I'm in order, I'd like  
5. leave to show that House Bill 738 should have been assigned to  
6. Senator Vadalabene instead of to me.

7. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

8. What was the bill number again, Senator?

9. SENATOR HALL:

10. 738. Senator Vadalabene should be the sponsor.

11. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12. House Bill 738 should show Senator Vadalabene as sponsor.  
13. Is there leave? Leave is granted. We are on the order of House  
14. Bills 3rd. House Bill 2998. Senator Demuzio:

15. SENATOR DEMUZIO:

16. Take it out of the record.

17. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18. Take it out of the record. Senator Harber Hall.

19. SENATOR HARBER HALL:

20. I hope I'm in order, Mr. President, I would like unanimous  
21. leave of the Senate to ... take from the Executive Committee,  
22. House Bill 3021 and place it on the order of 2nd reading. I have  
23. talked to Senator Johns ... and he has no objection to this and ...  
24. at the same time I would draw the attention to the Body ... to this  
25. important matter ... and the need for pursuing the passage of it.  
26. And also I would like to have Senator Course shown as...  
27. Senate cosponsor with me on this bill. House Bill 3021.

28. PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

29. Senator Harber Hall moves that the Committee, Senate Executive  
30. Committee be discharged from further consideration of House Bill  
31. 3021. All in favor say Aye, opposed. The bill is discharged and  
32. now on the order of 2nd reading and Senator ... is there leave to  
33. show Senator Course as cosponsor of House Bill 3021. Leave is

1 granted. Senator Kenneth Hall.

2 SENATOR KENNETH HALL:

3 Yes, I would like the record to show that Senator Newhouse  
4 is absent today because of a matter in court back in Chicago.

5 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

6 The record will so show. Is there further business to  
7 come before the Senate? Senator Rock, did you have a bill, that  
8 you wish to move today? Senator Nudelman.

9 SENATOR NUDELMAN:

10 Mr. Chairman the Judiciary Committee will meet promptly,  
11 promptly at 1:15 in Room 400. 1:15 in Room 400. Judiciary.

12 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

13 Senator Partee.

14 SENATOR PARTEE:

15 I thought perhaps Senator Johns might want to make a similar  
16 motion as to what time the Executive Committee is going to meet.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18 Senator Johns is recognized.

19 SENATOR JOHNS:

20 Gentlemen, if you'll join me immediately after the Session  
21 we'll start Executive as fast as possible and get you out of there  
22 as fast as possible, but I hope it's not like yesterday where  
23 just one side of the aisle was there and the rest kinda dribbled  
24 in. We need a quorum fast and we'll get to moving if you'll be  
25 there with me.

26 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

27 Senator Palmer.

28 SENATOR PALMER:

29 Mr. President, are you on the order of business after this  
30 on the House Messages regarding concurrence of amendments?

31 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

32 Senator Palmer we are on really no order of business other  
33 than announcements. What...what purpose...

1 SENATOR PALMER:

2 The reason I asked this question...are you going adjourn  
3 after announcements or...will this be taken up?

4 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

5 We...we plan to adjourn momentarily. 1:00 o'clock was our  
6 adjournment hour.

7 SENATOR PALMER:

8 The Clerk advised me that sometime today you will take up  
9 this kind of business.

10 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

11 We may get to the Secretary's Desk but I don't think there's  
12 any present intention on the part of the Chair. Are there further  
13 ...Senator Philip.

14 SENATOR PHILIP:

15 Mr. President, if I'm in order I'd like to ask unanimous  
16 leave to add Senator Rock as a co-sponsor to House Bill 2196.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18 Is there leave? leave is granted. Senator Schaffer.

19 SENATOR SCHAFFER:

20 Mr. President, I have...talked to Senator Romano, Chairman  
21 of the Insurance Committee and Senator Donnewald. I'd like to  
22 move to re-refer House Bill 2692 from the Committee on Insurance to  
23 the Committee on Public Health. It's part of a three bill package.  
24 They should probably be heard together. Senator Romano and  
25 Senator Donnewald indicate they have no problem with that.

26 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

27 Motion to re-refer. Is there leave? Leave is granted. Is  
28 there further business to come before the Senate? The Senate  
29 will just stand at ease for one moment I believe we're going to  
30 adjourn. Is there further business to come before the Senate?  
31 Senator Hickey moves that the Senate...(Machine cut off) note  
32 to the membership that the Senate is still in Session. We have not  
33 adjourned and we are still conducting...the business of the Senate.



1 Business of the people, I stand corrected. For what purpose does  
2 Senator Demuzio rise?

3 SENATOR DEMUZIO:

4 Yes, Mr. President again I'd like leave of the Senate to  
5 take House Bill 2998 and...it's on 3rd reading and have that bill  
6 considered at this time. It is a deficiency appropriation for  
7 Education and Registration.

8 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

9 Senator Demuzio ask leave to return to the order House  
10 Bills 3rd reading for consideration of House Bill 2998. Is there  
11 leave? Leave is granted. House Bill 2998. Senator Demuzio.

12 SENATOR DEMUZIO:

13 I'd like to return the bill to 2nd reading for the purpose  
14 of another amendment.

15 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

16 Senator Demuzio ask leave to return the bill to the order of  
17 2nd reading for the purpose of amendment. Is leave granted?  
18 Leave is granted. Bill is on the order of 2nd reading. There's  
19 an amendment the Secretary has with no name. Can someone indicate  
20 who is responsible? Senator Demuzio. Senator Hynes is the author  
21 of the amendment. Amendment No. 2, by Senator Hynes.

22 SENATOR HYNES:

23 In committee the...the a reduction was made of one hundred  
24 thousand dollars for the purposes of...purpose of paying for examina-  
25 tions in the various fields covered by the Department. The  
26 committee was not satisfied at that time that a justification  
27 existed. Since that time we have been given additional justi-  
28 fication but we are not satisfied that the full...one hundred  
29 thousand dollars is necessary and therefore this amendment would  
30 restore fifty thousand of the one hundred thousand that was reduced,  
31 and I'd move its adoption.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

33 Senator Hynes moves the adoption of Amendment No. 2 to House

1 Bill 2998. All in favor say Aye, all opposed. Amendemnt is  
2 adopted. Any further amendments? Senator Wooten.

3 SENATOR WOOTEN:

4 Just a question. Is that the amendment that says you can't  
5 pay the following list of people any money?

6 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

7 Senator Hynes.

8 SENATOR HYNES:

9 No it is not. That amendment is already on the bill. It  
10 was a committee amendment.

11 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12 Senator Wooten.

13 SENATOR WOOTEN:

14 Just a point of curiosity. Can you do that in an appropria-  
15 tions bill?

16 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

17 Senator Hynes.

18 SENATOR HYNES.

19 We think we can.

20 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

21 Senator Wooten. Is there further debate?...

22 SENATOR WOOTEN:

23 Well, I guess you did.

24 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

25 Is there further debate? Any further amendments? 3rd reading.  
26 Is there further business to come before the Senate? 3rd reading.  
27 Does anyone have any intervening business? Resolutions. We have  
28 a resolution.

29 SECRETARY:

30 Senate Resolution 98 introduced by Senators Mitchler and Bell  
31 and it's congratulatory.

32 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

33 Congratulatory resolution by Senator Mitchler...Senate

1 Resolution 98, Senator Mitchler moves the suspension of the rules  
2 for the immediate adoption, consideration of the resolution. All  
3 in favor say Aye, all opposed. Rules are suspended. All in  
4 favor...on the adoption of the amendment, those in favor say Aye,  
5 those opposed. Resolution is adopted. House Bill 2998, Senator  
6 Demuzio.

7 SECRETARY:

8 House Bill 2998.

9 (Secretary reads title of bill)

10 3rd reading of the bill.

11 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

12 Senator Demuzio.

13 SENATOR DEMUZIO:

14 Well, the bill, House Bill 2998 is the deficiency appropriation  
15 for the Department of Education and Registration and I'd ask for  
16 a favorable roll call.

17 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

18 ...Is there debate? The question is shall House Bill 2998  
19 pass? Those in favor vote Aye, those opposed vote Nay. The  
20 voting is open. Have all voted who wish? Take the record. On  
21 that question the Ayes are 40, the Nays are none, none Voting  
22 Present. House Bill 2998 having received the constitutional  
23 majority is declared passed. Senator Course.

24 SENATOR COURSE:

25 Point of information, Mr. President. Revenue Committee is  
26 scheduled to meet at 10:30 Monday morning and I...from my under-  
27 standing we're going to here...Senate Bill 1500 Monday morning  
28 at 11:00 o'clock. Is that correct?

29 PRESIDING OFFICER: (SENATOR BRUCE)

30 That is my understanding. I am told that the time...by the  
31 Secretary that a time was not set for consideration of Senate Bill  
32 1500. Is there further business to come before the Senate? Senator  
33 Hickey moves that the Senate be adjourned until 9:00 a.m., June  
34 the 9th. All in favor say Aye, all opposed. Senate stands adjourned.